

Australian Research Council Centre of Excellence for Children and Families over the Life Course

Annual Report 2022

Appendix

Contents

Research Outputs	3
Journal Articles	3
Books	11
Book Chapters	
Working Papers / Preprints	
Conference Publications	
Number of Workshops/Conferences Held/Offered by the Centre	
Workshops	
Conferences	
Seminars	
Number of Training Courses Held/Offered by the Centre	
Additional Researchers Working on Centre Research	
New Postdoctoral Researchers	
Honours students	
New PhD Students	21
New Masters by Research Students	
New Associate Investigators	23
Other Researchers (non-postdoctoral and in-kind)	
Number of Postgraduate Completions	24
Mentoring Programs offered by the Centre	25
Presentations and Briefings	25
Public	

Government	
Industry / Business / End Users	
Non-government Organisations	
Professional Organisations and Bodies	
New organisations collaborating with, or involved in, the Centre	
Centre Specific Indicators	
Position papers, reports and submissions to government	41
Publications and profiling of Centre research in non-academic outlets	
Public awareness and outreach activities	
Increasing participation in research: undergraduate researchers, community reparticipants in equity initiatives	
Demonstrated influence on policy and practice	
New Research Projects Co-designed with Partners	
New funding associated with the Centre	
New Interventions	

Research Outputs

Journal Articles

- 1. Ablaza, C., Kuskoff, E., Perales, F., & Parsell, C. (2022). Responding to domestic and family violence: the role of non-specialist services and implications for social work. *The British Journal of Social Work*, 53(1), 81-89. <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/bjsw/bcac125</u>
- Adams, E. K., Hancock, K. J., Mitrou, F., Christensen, D., Taylor, C. L., & Zubrick, S. R. (2022). Transfers of disadvantage across three generations using latent class associations within families. *Australian Journal of Social Issues*, 57, 497–523. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/ajs4.206</u>
- 3. Albert, P., Kübler, D., & Silva-Goncalves, J. (2022). Peer effects of ambition. *Journal of Economic Behavior & Organization*, 193, 161–195. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jebo.2021.11.013</u>
- 4. Almunia, M., & Lopez Rodriguez, D. (2019). The Elasticity of Taxable Income in Spain: 1999-2014. SSRN Electronic Journal. <u>https://doi.org/10.2139/ssrn.3422056</u>
- 5. Bai P, Schipperijn J, Rosenberg M, Christian H (2022). Where are preschoolers active in childcare centers? A hot-spot analysis using GIS, GPS and accelerometry data. *Children's Geographies*. https://doi.org/10.1080/14733285.2022.2104627
- 6. Bai, P., Schipperijn, J., Rosenberg, M., & Christian, H. (2022). Where are preschoolers active in childcare centers? A hot-spot analysis using GIS, GPS and accelerometry data. Children's Geographies, 1–17. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/14733285.2022.2104627</u>
- 7. Berger, A., & Tymula, A. (2022). Controlling ambiguity: The illusion of control in decision-making under risk and ambiguity, *Journal of Risk and Uncertainty*, 65(3), 261-284. https://doi.org/10.1007/s11166-022-09399-4
- Biswas, T., Thomas, H. J., Scott, J. G., Munir, K., Baxter, J., Huda, M. M., Renzaho, A. M. N., Cross, D., Ahmed, H. U., Mahumud, R. A., & Mamun, A. A. (2022). Variation in the prevalence of different forms of bullying victimisation among adolescents and their associations with family, peer and school connectedness: a population-based study in 40 lower and middle income to high-income countries (LMIC-HICs). *Journal of Child & Adolescent Trauma*. 15 1029-1039. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s40653-022-00451-8</u>
- Biswas, T., Townsend, N., Huda, M. M., Maravilla, J., Begum, T., Pervin, S., Ghosh, A., Mahumud, R. A., Islam, S., Anwar, N., Rifhat, R., Munir, K., Gupta, R. D., Renzaho, A. M. N., Khusun, H., Wiradnyani, L. A. A., Radel, T., Baxter, J., Rawal, L. B., & McIntyre, D. (2022). Prevalence of multiple non-communicable diseases risk factors among adolescents in 140 countries: A population-based study. *EClinicalMedicine*, 52, 101591. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.eclinm.2022.101591</u>
- Biswas, T., Townsend, N., Huda, M. M., Maravilla, J., Begum, T., Pervin, S., Ghosh, A., Mahumud, R. A., Islam, S., Anwar, N., Rifhat, R., Munir, K., Gupta, R. D., Renzaho, A. M. N., Khusun, H., Wiradnyani, L. A. A., Radel, T., Baxter, J., Rawal, L. B., ... Mamun, A. (2022). Prevalence of multiple non-communicable diseases risk factors among adolescents in 140 countries: A population-based study. EClinical Medicine, 52, 101591. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.eclinm.2022.101591</u>

- 11. Boman, M. (2022). Relationships with family members and transition from out-of-home care: Unfinished business. *Children and Youth Services Review, 143,* 106662. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.childyouth.2022.106662</u>
- 12. Botha, F., & Nguyen, V. H. (2022). Opposite nonlinear effects of unemployment and sentiment on male and female suicide rates: Evidence from Australia. *Social Science & Medicine*, 292, 114536. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.socscimed.2021.114536
- 13. Botha, F., & Vera-Toscano, E. (2022). Generational Differences in Subjective Well-Being in Australia. *Applied Research in Quality of Life*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s11482-022-10047-x</u>
- 14. Botha, F., Butterworth, P., & Wilkins, R. (2022) Evaluating how mental health changed in Australia through the COVID-19 pandemic: Findings from the 'Taking the Pulse of the Nation' (TTPN) Survey. *International Journal of Environmental Research & Public Health*, 19, 558. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph19010558</u>
- 15. Botha, F., Butterworth, P. & Wilkins, R. 2022. "Protecting mental health during periods of financial stress: Evidence from the Australian Coronavirus Supplement income support payment." *Social Science & Medicine*, 306, 115158. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.socscimed.2022.115158</u>
- 16. Broadway, B. (2022). Energy Poverty–What Is it, How Bad Will it Get and What Can Be Done to Help? In Australian Economic Review 55, 4, 489–490. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1467-8462.12490</u>
- 17. Broadway, B. (2022). Policy Forum: Rethinking Australia's Migration Policy. *In Australian Economic Review* 55, 2, 250–253. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1467-8462.12465</u>
- Browne, C. C., Korobanova, D., Chemjong, P., Harris, A. W. F., Glozier, N., Basson, J., Spencer, S.-J., & Dean, K. (2022). Continuity of mental health care during the transition from prison to the community following brief periods of imprisonment. *Frontiers in Psychiatry*, 13. <u>https://doi.org/10.3389/fpsyt.2022.934837</u>
- Campbell, A., Perales, F., Hughes, T. L., Everett, B. G., & Baxter, J. (2022). Sexual Fluidity and Psychological Distress: What Happens When Young Women's Sexual Identities Change? *Journal of Health and Social Behaviour*, 002214652210863. <u>https://doi.org/10.1177/00221465221086335</u>
- 20. Collyer, C., Bell, M. F., & Christian, H. E. (2022). Associations between the built environment and emotional, social and physical indicators of early child development across high and low socioeconomic neighbourhoods. *International Journal of Hygiene and Environmental Health*, 243, 113974. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ijheh.2022.113974</u>
- 21. Chainey, C., Burke, K. & Haynes, M. (2022) Does Parenting Moderate the Association Between Adverse Childhood Experiences and Adolescents' Future Orientation? *Journal of Child and Family Studies*, <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10826-022-02275-4</u>
- 22. Chandrashekeran, S., Noka, V., & Bouzarovski, S. (2022). Energy Poverty: Measurement and Governance in Europe and Lessons for Australia. *In Australian Economic Review* 55 (4), pp. 491–502. https://doi.org/10.1111/1467-8462.12491

- Chang, S., Cobb-Clark, D.A., Salamanca, N. (2022) Parents' Responses to Teacher Qualifications, Journal of Economic Behaviour & Organization, 197, 419 – 446. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jebo.2022.03.009</u>
- 24. Cheung, S. L., Tymula, A., & Wang, X. (2022). Present bias for monetary and dietary rewards. *Experimental Economics*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10683-022-09749-8</u>
- Choi, I., Petrie, K., Einboden, R., Collins, D., Ryan, R., Johnston, D., Harvey, S. B., Glozier, N., Wray, A., & Deady, M. (2022). Apprentices' Attitudes Toward Using a Mental Health Mobile App to Support Healthy Coping: Mixed Methods Study. *JMIR Human Factors*, 9(3), e35661. <u>https://doi.org/10.2196/35661</u>
- Christian, H., Lester, L., Trost, S. G., Schipperijn, J., Pereira, G., Franklin, P., & Wheeler, A. J. (2022). Traffic exposure, air pollution and children's physical activity at early childhood education and care. International Journal of Hygiene and Environmental Health, 240, 113885. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ijheh.2021.113885</u>
- 27. Christian, H., Murray, K., Trost, S. G., Schipperijn, J., Trapp, G., Maitland, C., & Divitini, M. (2022). Meeting the Australian 24-Hour Movement Guidelines for the Early Years is associated with better social-emotional development in preschool boys. *Preventive Medicine Reports*, 27, 101770. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.pmedr.2022.101770</u>
- Christian, H., Wenden, E. J., Ng, M., & Maitland, C. (2022). Association between preschooler movement behaviours, family dog ownership, dog play and dog walking: Findings from the PLAYCE study. *Preventive Medicine Reports*, 26, 101753. <u>https://doi:10.1016/j.pmedr.2022.101753</u>
- 29. Cobb-Clark, D.A., Dahmann S.C., Salamanca, N. & Zhu A. (2022). Intergenerational disadvantage: Learning about equal opportunity from social assistance receipt. *Labour Economics*, 79, 102276. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.labeco.2022.102276
- Cobb-Clark, D. A., Dahmann, S. C., Kamhöfer, D. A., & Schildberg-Hörisch, H. (2022). The Predictive Power of Self-Control for Life Outcomes. Journal of Economic Behavior & Organization, 197, 725– 744. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jebo.2022.02.028</u>
- 31. Comerton-Forde, C., de New, J., Salamanca, N., Ribar, D. C., Nicastro, A., & Ross, J. (2022). Measuring Financial Wellbeing with Self-Reported and Bank Record Data*. *In Economic Record*. 98, 321, 133–151. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1475-4932.12664</u>
- 32. Curry, M., Mooi-Reci, I., & Wooden, M. (2022). Intergenerationally penalized? The long-term wage consequences of parental joblessness. *Social Science Research*, 103, 102650, https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ssresearch.2021.102650
- Dean, L., Churchill, B., & Ruppanner, L. (2021). The Mental load: Building a Deeper Theoretical Understanding of How Cognitive and Emotional Labor Overload Women and Mothers. Community, Work & Family, 25(1), 1–17. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/13668803.2021.2002813</u>
- 34. de New, S. C., & Schurer, S. (2022). Survey response behavior as a proxy for unobserved ability: Theory and evidence. *Journal of Business & Economic Statistics*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/07350015.2021.2008404</u>

- 35. Dhamrait, G., O'Donnell, M., Christian, H., & Pereira, G. (2022). Is early childhood development impeded by the birth timing of the younger sibling? PLOS ONE, 17(5), e0268325. https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pone.0268325
- 36. Doyle, F. L., Morawska, A., Higgins, D. J., Havighurst, S. S., Mazzucchelli, T. G., Toumbourou, J. W., Middeldorp, C. M., Chainey, C., Cobham, V. E., Harnett, P., & Sanders, M. R. (2022). Policies are Needed to Increase the Reach and Impact of Evidence-Based Parenting Supports: A Call for a Population-Based Approach to Supporting Parents, Children, and Families. Child Psychiatry and Human Development. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10578-021-01309-0</u>
- 37. Edmed, S.L., Huda, M.M., Smith, S.S. et al. Sleep and health-related quality of life in women following a cancer diagnosis: results from the Women's Wellness after Cancer Program in Australia. *Support Care Cancer* 30, 10243–10253 (2022). <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s00520-022-07429-0</u>
- Francis, J., Strobel, N., Trapp, G., Pearce, N., Vaz, S., Christian, H., Runions, K., Martin, K., & Cross, D. (2022). How does the school built environment impact students' bullying behaviour? A scoping review. Social Science & Medicine, 314, 115451. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.socscimed.2022.115451</u>
- Francis, J., Trapp, G., Pearce, N., Burns, S., & Cross, D. (2022). School Built Environments and Bullying Behaviour: A Conceptual Model Based on Qualitative Interviews. *International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health*, 19(23), 15955. <u>https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph192315955</u>
- 40. Glozier, N., Morris, R., & Schurer, S. (2022). What happened to the predicted COVID-19-induced suicide epidemic, and why? *Australian & New Zealand Journal of Psychiatry*, 57(1), 11–16. https://doi.org/10.1177/00048674221131500
- 41. Glozier, N., & Vidafar, P. (2022). Disentangling what works best for whom in comorbidity. *Sleep*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/sleep/zsac253</u>
- 42. Hancock, K. J., Cave, L., Christensen, D., Mitrou, F., & Zubrick, S. R. (2021). Associations Between Developmental Risk Profiles, Mental Disorders, and Student Absences Among Primary and Secondary Students in Australia. *School Mental Health*, 13, 756–771, https://doi.org/10.1007/s12310-021-09443-9
- 43. Hasan, M. M., Ahmed, S., Soares Magalhaes, R. J., Fatima, Y., Biswas, T., & Mamun, A. A. (2022). Double burden of malnutrition among women of reproductive age in 55 low- and middle-income countries: Progress achieved and opportunities for meeting the global target. *European Journal of Clinical Nutrition*, 76, 277 - 287, <u>https://doi.org/10.1038/s41430-021-00945-y</u>
- 44. Hasan, Md. M., Fatima, Y., Smith, S. S., Tariqujjaman, Md., Jatrana, S., & Mamun, A. A. (2022). Geographical variations in the association between bullying victimization and sleep loss among adolescents: A population-based study of 91 countries. *Sleep Medicine*, 90, 1–8. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.sleep.2021.12.014</u>
- Havighurst, S.S., Chainey, C., Doyle, F.L., Higgins, D.J., Mathews, B., Mazzucchelli, T.G., Zimmer-Gembeck, M. Andriessen, K., Cobham, V.E., Cross, D., Dadds, M.R., Dawe, S., Gray, K.M., Guastella, A.J., Harnett, P., Haslam, D.M., Middeldorp, C.M., Morawska, A., Ohan, J.L., Sanders, M.R., Stallman, H.M., Tonge, B.J., Toumbourou, J.W., Turner, K.M.T., Williams, K.E., Yap, M.B.H., & Nicholson, J.M. (2022). A Review of Australian Government Funding of Parenting Intervention Research. *Australian and New Zealand Journal of Public Health*, <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1753-6405.1323</u>5

- 46. Hérault, N. and Kalb, G. (2022) Understanding the rising trend in female labour force participation, *Fiscal Studies*, 43, 341-363. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1475-5890.12313</u>
- 47. Hoang K, Morris R, Naehrig D, Glozier N. (2022), The comparative mental health of Australian doctors before and during COVID-19: A population-based approach. Australian and New Zealand *Journal of Psychiatry* 2022; <u>https://doi:10.1177/00048674221106677</u>
- 48. Houen, Sandy, Thorpe, Karen, van Os, Danielle, Westwood, Emily, Toon, Danielle, and Staton, Sally (2022). Eliciting and responding to young children's talk: a systematic review of educators' interactional strategies that promote rich conversations with children aged 2–5 years. Educational Research Review, 37, 100473. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.edurev.2022.100473</u>
- 49. Huda, M. M., Finlay, J. E., O'Flaherty, M., & Al Mamun, A. (2022). Transition in social risk factors and adolescent motherhood in low- income and middle- income countries: Evidence from Demographic and Health Survey data, 1996–2018. PLOS Global Public Health, 2(5), e0000170. https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pgph.0000170
- 50. Huda, M. M., O'Flaherty, M., Finlay, J. E., Edmed, S., & Mamun, A. A. (2022). Partner's characteristics and adolescent motherhood among married adolescent girls in 48 low-income and middle-income countries: a population-based study. *BMJ Open*, *12*(3), e055021. <u>https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2021-055021</u>
- 51. Kalb, G., & Vu, H. (2022). Teenage Mothers' Health across Different Life Stages*. *Economic Record*, 98 (321), 191-213. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/1475-4932.12653</u>
- 52. Kanmiki, E. W., Fatima, Y., & Mamun, A. A. (2022). Multigenerational transmission of obesity: A systematic review and meta-analysis. *Obesity Reviews*, e13405. <u>https://doi.org/10.1111/obr.13405</u>
- Kuskoff, E., Buchanan, C., Ablaza, C., Parsell, C., & Perales, F. (2022). Media representations of social housing before and during COVID-19: the changing face of the socially excluded. Housing Studies 38 (1) 1-22. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/02673037.2022.2135173</u>
- 54. Kuskoff, E., Clarke, A., & Parsell, C. (2022). Governing through (an exclusive) community: Limitations of state conceptualisations of 'the community' in domestic violence policies. *Social Policy and Society* 1-15. <u>https://doi.org/10.1017/S1474746422000495</u>
- 55. Kuskoff, E., Clarke, A., Perales, F., & Parsell, C. (2022). Recognition or redistribution? How mainstream media frames charitable responses to people experiencing poverty. *Sociology*, 003803852210950 <u>https://doi.org/10.1177/0038038522109502</u>
- 56. Kuskoff, E., Parsell, C., Plage, S., Ablaza, C., Perales, F., (2022) Willing but Unable: How Resources help low-income mothers care for their children and minimise child protection interventions, The British Journal of Social Work, Published online 14 Feb 2022, <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/bjsw/bcac027</u>
- 57. Lam, J., & Campbell, A. (2022). Life Events and Loneliness Among Older Women of Diverse Sexual Identities: Application of the Stress Process Model. *Research on Aging*, 016402752210906. https://doi.org/10.1177/01640275221090681
- 58. Lam, J. (2021). Neighborhood Characteristics, Neighborhood Satisfaction, and Loneliness Differences Across Ethnic–Migrant Groups in Australia. *The Journals of Gerontology: Series B.* <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/geronb/gbab219</u>

- 59. Lam, Jack and Campbell, Alice (2022). Trajectories of loneliness among older women and men: variation by sexual identity? *The Gerontologist*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/geront/gnac058</u>
- 60. Lam, J., & Baxter, J. (2022). "Friend-ish": Home Care Workers, "Social Labor" and Managing the Boundaries of the Carer Relationship. *Journal of applied gerontology* 42(4), 581–588. https://doi.org/10.1177/07334648221144026
- 61. Lam, J., & Vuolo, M. (2022). Later-life transitions and changes in prescription medication use for pain and depression. *BMC geriatrics*, 22(1), 222. <u>https://doi.org/10.1186/s12877-022-02921-y</u>
- 62. Lawrence, D., Johnson, S. E., Mitrou, F., Lawn, S., & Sawyer, M. (2021). Tobacco smoking and mental disorders in Australian adolescents. *Australian & New Zealand Journal of Psychiatry*, 56 (2), 164-177, https://doi.org/10.1177/00048674211009617
- 63. Liu, Y., & Lihe, S. (2022). materialism versus post-materialism, political participation, and attitudes towards democracy: an empirical examination of Tocqueville's idea. *Journal of Social Political Sciences*, 3(4), 332-355. <u>https://doi.org/10.52166/jsps.v3i4.129</u>
- 64. Liu, Yongbo, Cleary, Anne, Fielding, Kelly S., Murray, Zoe, and Roiko, Anne (2022). Nature connection, pro-environmental behaviours, and wellbeing: understanding the mediating role of nature contact. *Landscape and Urban Planning* 228 104550 104550. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.landurbplan.2022.104550
- 65. Lum, M., Wolfenden, L., Jones, J., Grady, A., Christian, H., Reilly, K., & Yoong, S. L. (2022). Interventions to Improve Child Physical Activity in the Early Childhood Education and Care Setting: An Umbrella Review. International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health, 19(4), [1963] https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph19041963
- 66. Ma, T., Tellegen, C. L., McWilliam, J., & Sanders, M. R. (2022). Predicting the Sustained Implementation of an Evidence-Based Parenting Program: A Structural Equation Modelling Approach. Administration and Policy in Mental Health and Mental Health Services Research, 50(1), 114–127. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10488-022-01226-x</u>
- 67. Ma, T., Tellegen, C. L., & Sanders, M. R. (2022). Predictors of program advocacy behaviours in an evidence-based parenting program: A structural equation modelling approach. *American Journal of Community Psychology*, 1-13. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/ajcp.12623</u>
- 68. Meekes, J., & Hassink, W. H. J. (2022). Gender differences in job flexibility: Commutes and working hours after job loss. *Journal of Urban Economics* (p. 103425). Elsevier BV. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jue.2022.103425
- 69. Meekes, J., Hassink, W.H.J and Kalb, G. (2022) Essential work and emergency childcare: Identifying gender differences in COVID-19 effects on labour demand and supply, *Oxford Economic Papers*, https://doi.org/10.1093/oep/gpac030
- Milton, A., Powell, T., Conn, K. et al. (2022) Experiences of service transitions in Australian early intervention psychosis services: a qualitative study with young people and their supporters. BMC Psychiatry 22, 788. <u>https://doi.org/10.1186/s12888-022-04413-0</u>
- 71. Mitrou, F., Haynes, M., Perales, F., Stephen, Z., & Baxter, J. (2021). Not in Employment, Education or Training (NEET); more than a youth policy issue. *International Journal of Population Data Science*, 6(1). <u>https://doi.org/10.23889/ijpds.v6i1.1676</u>

- 72. Mooi-Reci, I., & Wooden, M. (2022). Jobless parents, unhealthy children? How past exposure to parental joblessness influences children's future health. In SSM *Population Health*, *19*, 101144. Elsevier BV. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ssmph.2022.101144</u>
- 73. Naehrig, D., Glozier, N., Klinner, C., Acland, L., Goodger, B., Hickie, I. B., & Milton, A. (2022). Determinants of well-being and their interconnections in Australian general practitioners: a qualitative study. *BMJ Open*, *12*(7), e058616. <u>https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2021-058616</u>
- 74. Nathan, A., Adams, E., Trost, S., Cross, D., Schipperijn, J., McLaughlin, M., Thornton, A., Trapp, G., Lester, L., George, P., Wenden, E., & Christian, H. (2022). Evaluating the effectiveness of the Play Active policy intervention and implementation support in early childhood education and care: a pragmatic cluster randomised trial protocol. *BMC Public Health*, 22(1), [306]. <u>https://doi.10.1186/s12889-022-12729-5</u>
- 75. Ng, M., Wenden, E., Lester, L. et al. A mobile health intervention to encourage physical activity in children: a randomised controlled trial. *BMC Pediatric* 22, 276 (2022). https://doi.org/10.1186/s12887-022-03336-9
- 76. O'Flaherty, M., Baxter, J., & Campbell, A. (2022). Do extracurricular activities contribute to better adolescent outcomes? A fixed-effects panel data approach. *Journal of Adolescence*. 94(6), 855-866 <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/jad.12069</u>
- 77. Pearce, N., Monks, H., Hearn, L., Burns, S., Runions, K., Francis, J. & Cross, D. (in press). 'It's all about context': Building school capacity to implement a whole-school approach to bullying. *International Journal of Bullying Prevention*. <u>https://doi.10.1007/s42380-022-00138-6</u>
- 78. Pedrick-Case, R., Bailey, R., Beck, B., Beesley, B., Boruff, B., Brophy, S., Cross, D., Dhamrait, G., Duncan, J., Gething, P., Johnson, R. D., Lyons, R. A., Mizen, A., Murray, K., Pouliou, T., Rafferty, J., Robinson, T., Rosenberg, M., Schipperijn, J., & Thompson, D. A. (2022). Built Environments And Child Health in WalEs and AuStralia (BEACHES): a study protocol. *BMJ Open*, *12*(10), e061978. https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2022-061978
- 79. Perales, F., & Bernard, A. (2022). Continuity or change? How the onset of COVID-19 affected internal migration in Australia. In *Population, Space and Place*. Wiley. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/psp.2626</u>
- 80. Plage, S. (2022). What can voice do? Combining narrative methods and participant-produced photography to explore contemporary cancer survivorship. *Visual Studies*. <u>http://doi.org/10.1080/1472586X.2021.2008814</u>
- 81. Plage, S. (2022). The rhythms of cancer survivorship. *Visual Communication*, <u>https://doi:10.1177/14703572221078040</u>.
- 82. Plage, S., & Kirby, E. (2022). Reconfiguring time: Optimisation and authenticity in accounts of people surviving with advanced cancer. *Health Sociology Review*, Volume 31 (1), 96-111, https://doi.org/10.1080/14461242.2021.1918016
- 83. Plage, S., & Parsell, C. (2022). Access to Health for People Experiencing Homelessness. *European Journal of Homelessness*, 16(1), 29-52. https://www.feantsaresearch.org/public/user/Observatory/2022/EJH_16-1/EJH_16-1_A2_v02.pdf
- 84. Plage, S., Cook, S., Povey, J., Rudling, E., te Riele, K. & McDaid, L. et al. (2022) Connection, connectivity, and choice: Learning during COVID-19 restrictions across mainstream schools and

Flexible Learning Programmes in Australia. *Australian Journal of Social Issues*, 00, 1– 20. Available from: <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/ajs4.228</u>

- 85. Plage, S., Kuskoff, E., Hoang, N.-P., & Povey, J. (2022). Educational participation of primary school children with cancer from a Life Course perspective: A critical review of the literature. *International Journal of Educational Research*, 114, 101990. <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ijer.2022.101990</u>
- Rankin, P. S., Staton, S., Potia, A. H., Houen, S., & Thorpe, K. (2022). Emotional quality of early education programs improves language learning: A within-child across context design. *Child Development*, 93(6), 1680-1697. <u>https://doi.10.1111/cdev.13811</u>
- 87. Robinson, T., Nathan, A., Murray, K., & Christian, H. (2022). Parents' Perceptions of the Neighbourhood Built Environment Are Associated with the Social and Emotional Development of Young Children. *International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health*, *19*(11), 6476. https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph19116476
- 88. Sanders, Matthew, Hoang, Nam-Phuong, Hodges, Julie, Sofronoff, Kate, Einfeld, Stewart, Tonge, Bruce, Gray, Kylie, and The MHYPEDD Team (2022). Predictors of change in stepping stones triple interventions: the relationship between parental adjustment, parenting behaviors and child outcomes. International Journal of Environmental Research and Public Health 19 (20) 13200 1-11. https://doi.org/10.3390/ijerph192013200
- 89. Sanders, M.R. and Mazzucchelli, T.G. (2022). Mechanisms of change in population-based parenting interventions for children and adolescents. *Journal of Clinical Child and Adolescent Psychology*, 1-18. https://doi.org/10.1080/15374416.2022.2025598
- 90. Schokman, A, Glozier, N., Aji, M., Sun Bin, Y., Kairaitis, K., Cheung, J. (2022), How patient centric is health policy development? The case of the Parliamentary Inquiry into Sleep Health Awareness in Australia, *Australian Health Review*, 46(2), 233-243, <u>https://doi.org/10.1071/AH21156</u>
- 91. Schokman, A., Bin, Y.S., Naehrig, D., Cheung, J.M.Y., Kairaitis, K., Glozier, N. (2022). Evaluation of psychometric properties of patient-reported outcome measures frequently used in narcolepsy randomized controlled trials: a systematic review, *Sleep*, 2022, https://doi.org/10.1093/sleep/zsac156
- 92. Shahunja, K. M., Sly, P. D., Begum, T., Biswas, T., & Mamun, A. (2021). Family, neighborhood and psychosocial environmental factors and their associations with asthma in Australia: a systematic review and Meta-analysis. *Journal of Asthma*, 1-14. https://doi.org/10.1080/02770903.2021.2018707
- 93. Shahunja, K. M., Sly, P. D., Chisti, M. J., & Mamun, A. (2022). Trajectories of asthma symptom presenting as wheezing and their associations with family environmental factors among children in Australia: evidence from a national birth cohort study. *BMJ open*, 12(6), e059830. https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjopen-2021-059830
- 94. Shahunja, K. M., Sly, P. D., Huda, M. M., & Mamun, A. (2022). Trajectories of neighborhood environmental factors and their associations with asthma symptom trajectories among children in Australia: evidence from a national birth cohort study. *Journal of Environmental Health Science and Engineering*, 1-13. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s40201-022-00824-z</u>

- 95. Simpson Reeves, L., Clarke, A., Kuskoff, E., & Parsell, C. (2022). Fulfilling and desperately needed: Australian media representations of responses to homelessness. *Australian Journal of Social Issues*. <u>https://doi.org/10.1002/ajs4.201</u>
- 96. Stratton E, Lampit A, Choi I, Malmberg Gavelin H, Aji M, Taylor J, Calvo RA, Harvey SB, Glozier N (2022). Trends in Effectiveness of Organizational eHealth Interventions in Addressing Employee Mental Health: Systematic Review and Meta-analysis, *J Med Internet Res* 2022; 24(9), e37776, https://doi.10.2196/37776
- Stratton, E., Glozier, N., Woolard, A., Gibbs, V., Demetriou, E., Boulton, K.A., Hickie, I., Pellicano, E., Guastella, A. (2022) Understanding the Vocational Functioning of Autistic Employees: The role of Disability and Mental Health. Disability and Rehabilitation. 2022 May 4:1-9. <u>https://doi.10.1080/09638288.2022.2066207</u>.
- Sullivan, V., Coles, L., Xu, Y., & Thorpe, K. (2022). Men times ten: does the presence of more men support inclusion of male educators in early childhood education and care?. *Gender and Education*, 1-19. <u>https://doi.org/10.1080/09540253.2022.2137106</u>
- 99. Tellegen, L. C., Ma, T., Day, J. J., Hodges, J., Panahi, B., Mazzucchell, T. G., Sanders, M. R. (2022). Measurement Properties for a Scale Assessing Self-Regulation in Parents and Parenting Practitioners. *Journal of Child and Family Studies*, 31, 1736-1748, <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10826-022-02307-z</u>
- 100. Thomas HM, Runions KC, Lester L, Lombardi K, Epstein M, Mandzufas J, Barrow T, Ang S, Leahy A, Mullane M, Whelan A, Coffin J, Mitrou F, Zubrick SR, Bowen AC, Gething PW, Cross D. (2022). Western Australian adolescent emotional wellbeing during the COVID-19 pandemic in 2020. Child and Adolescent Psychiatry and Mental Health. 16 (1) <u>https://doi.10.1186/s13034-021-00433-y</u>
- 101. Thorpe, K., Houen, S., Rankin, P., Pattinson, C., & Staton, S. (2022). Do the numbers add up? Questioning measurement that places Australian ECEC teaching as 'low quality'. *The Australian Educational Researcher*, 1-20. <u>https://doi.10.1007/s13384-022-00525-4</u>
- 102. Wenden, E. J., Pearce, N., George, P., & Christian, H. E. (2022). Educators' Barriers and Facilitators to Physical Activity Policy Implementation in the Childcare Setting: Qualitative Findings From the Play Active Project. *American Journal of Health Promotion*, 089011712211050. <u>https://doi.org/10.1177/08901171221105052</u>
- 103. Westgarth, C., Christley, R. M., & Christian, H. E. (2022). A cross-sectional study of factors associated with regular dog walking and intention to walk the dog. *BMC Public Health*, 22(1), [570]. <u>https://doi.10.1186/s12889-022-12902-w</u>

Books

Baxter, J., Lam, J., Povey, J., Lee, R., & Zubrick, S. R. (2022). *Family Dynamics over the Life Course: Foundations, Turning Points and Outcomes*. Cham: Springer <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-12224-</u> <u>8</u> Campbell, A. (2022). *Sexual fluidity among Millennial women: journeys across a shifting sexual landscape*. Cham, Switzerland: Springer International Publishing. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-13650-4</u>

Book Chapters

- Botha, F. & de New, J. "Coping strategies in the face of major life events: New insights into financial wellbeing in Australia," in P. Dawkins & A.A. Payne (Eds.), Melbourne Institute Compendium 2022: Towards Evidence-Based Policy Solutions. Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research, The University of Melbourne, (pp. 126-137).
- Broadway, B., & Kalb, G. (2022). Labour Market Participation: Family and Work Challenges across the Life Course. In Family Dynamics over the Life Course (pp. 177–200). Springer International Publishing. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-12224-8_9</u>
- Campbell, A., & Perales, F. (2002). Intergenerational processes of disadvantage in the lives of lesbian, gay and bisexual Australians: From relationships with parents to parenting expectations [Review of Intergenerational processes of disadvantage in the lives of lesbian, gay and bisexual Australians: From relationships with parents to parenting expectations]. In J. Baxter, J. Lam, J. Povey, R. Lee, & S. R. Zubrick (Eds.), Family Dynamics over the Life Course (pp. 251–277). Springer International Publishing. <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-12224-8_12</u>
- Kalucza, S., & Baxter, J. (2021). Chapter 2 Social Investment: The New Zealand Case. In J. Chan & P. Saunders (Eds.), Big Data for Australian Social Policy. Canberra: Academy of the Social Sciences in Australia. <u>https://doi.org/10.25916/t0qg-kj33</u>
- Povey, J., Plage, S., Huang, Y., Gramotnev, A., Cook, S., Austerberry, S., Western, M. Adolescence a period of vulnerability and risk for adverse outcomes across the life course: The role of parent engagement in learning. In: Baxter, J., Lam, J., Lee, R., Povey, J., Zubrick, S. (2022) Family Dynamics over the Life Course: Foundations, Turning Points and Outcomes (Chapter 6, pp. 97-131). Springer <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-031-12224-8_6</u>

Working Papers / Preprints

- Adams, E. K., Hancock, K. J., Mitrou, F., Christensen, D., Taylor, C. L. & Zubrick, S. R. (2021). Intergenerational transmission of human capital across three generations using latent class associations within families. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-03. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 2. Aggarwal, K., Barua, R. & Vidal-Fernandez, M. (2022). 'Still Waters Run Deep: Groundwater Arsenic Contamination and Education Outcomes in India', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-08. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 3. Atalay, K., Edwards, R. & Georgiakakis, F. (2022). 'Mortality Inequality: New Evidence from Australia', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-20. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 4. Atalay, K., Silva-Goncalves, J., Stevens. K. & Whelan, S. (2022). 'Housing and the transition into adulthood Australian evidence', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-16. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 5. Botha, F. & Dahmann, S.C. (2022). 'Locus of Control, Self-Control, and Health Outcomes', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-12. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 6. Botha, F., Morris, R. W., Butterworth, P. & Glozier, N. (2022). 'Trajectories of psychological distress over multiple COVID-19 lockdowns in Australia', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-21. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Buchanan, C., Kuskoff, E., Ablaza, C., Parsell, C., & Perales, F. (2022). From 'Deadbeat' to 'Deserving': The Role of Covid-19 in Reshaping Media Representations of Social Housing, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*. 2022-14. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 8. Campbell, A., Baxter, J., Kuskoff, E., Forder, P. and Loxton, D. (2022). Cumulative Violence and Young Women's Unfreedom, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-09. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 9. Cahill, R., Harman-Smith, Y., Harvey, E. & Ansell, D. (2022). 'An Overview of Early Childhood Health and Education Service Provision in Australia', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-17. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 10. Caliendo, M., Cobb-Clark, D.A., Pfeifer, H., Uhlendorff, A. and Wehner, C. (2022) Managers' Risk Preferences and Firm Training Investments, *IZA Discussion Paper Series* No. 15043.
- 11. Clark, K., Cahill, R. & Ansell, D. (2022). 'Early Childhood Development and the Role of Neighbourhood Hubs for Supporting Children's Development and Wellbeing in Disadvantaged Communities: A Review of the Literature', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-11. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.

- 12. Cobb-Clark, D. A., Dahmann, S. C. and Kamhöfer, D. & Schildberg-Hörisch, H. (2022), The Determinants of Population Self-Control. *IZA Discussion Paper* No. 15175, http://dx.doi.org/10.2139/ssrn.4114735
- 13. Cobb-Clark, D.A., Dahmann, S.C., Kamhöfer, D.A., & Schildberg-Hörisch, H. (2022). 'Self-Control and Unhealthy Body Weight: The Role of Impulsivity and Restraint', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-01. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 14. Dahmann, S.C., Kettlewell, N., & Lam, J. (2022). 'Parental Separation and the Formation of Economic Preferences', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-02, Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 15. de Gendre, A., Feld, J., Salamanca, N., Zölitz, U. (2022). Do Same-Sex Teachers Affect Test Scores and Job Preferences? A Super-Study and a Meta-Analysis on Role Model Effects in Education, <u>https://ulfzoelitz.com/wp-content/uploads/Role_models_109.pdf</u>
- 16. Li, A., Toll, M., & Bentley, R. (2022, December 1). Social vulnerability indicators to the Health Impacts of Climate Change: A Scoping Review. <u>https://doi.org/10.31235/osf.io/qxge3</u>
- Mitrou, F., Haynes, M., Perales, F., Zubrick, S.R., & Baxter, J. (2021). Not in Employment, Education or Training (NEET); more than a youth policy issue. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-02. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland. <u>http://dx.doi.org/10.2139/ssrn.3776931</u>
- Monks, H., Mandzufas, J., & Cross, D. (2022). The Impact of Poverty on the Developing Child: A Narrative View. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-06. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Monks, H., Mandzufas, J., & Cross, D. (2022). Engaging With Children's Voices on Poverty: The Value of Their Lived Experience A Narrative Review. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*. 2022-07. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Nguyen, H. T., Christian, H., Le, H., Connelly, L. B., Zubrick, S. R., & Mitrou, F. (2022, June 8) Causal impact of physical activity on child health and development, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-22. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland. <u>http://ssrn.com/abstract=4131017</u>
- Nguyen, H. T., Brinkman, S., Le, H. T., Zubrick, S.R., and Mitrou, F. (2022). Gender Differences in Time Allocation Contribute to Differences in Developmental Outcomes in Children and Adolescents, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-05. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Nguyen, H. T., Christian, H., Le, H. T., Connelly, L., Zubrick, S. R., & Mitrou, F. (2021). The impact of weather on time allocation to physical activity and sleep of child-parent dyads. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-11. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland. <u>https://dx.doi.org/10.2139/ssrn.3890438</u>
- Nguyen, H. T., Mitrou, F., & Zubrick, S. R. (2021). Retirement, housing mobility, downsizing and neighbourhood quality – A causal investigation. *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2021-09. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland. <u>https://dx.doi.org/10.2139/ssrn.3880705</u>

- 24. Nguyen, H.T., Le, H.T, Connelly, L., & Mitrou, F. (2022). 'Accuracy of self-reported private health insurance coverage', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-24. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 25. Nguyen, H.T., Zubrick, S.R. & Mitrou, F. (2022). 'The effects of sleep duration on child health and development', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-19. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 26. Nuevo-Chiquero, A., Vidal-Fernandez, M. & Lehmann, J. (2022). 'The Birth Order Effect: A Modern Phenomenon?', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-18. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- O'Flaherty, M., Baxter, J., & Campbell, A. (2022). 'Do extracurricular activities contribute to positive adolescent development? Longitudinal evidence from Australia', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-03. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- O'Flaherty, M., King, T., & Kavanagh, A. (2022). 'Coming of Age on the Margins: A Life Course Perspective on the Time-Use of Australian Adolescents with Disabilities', *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-04. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- 29. Plage, S., Cook, S., Povey, J., Rudling, E., te Riele, K., McDaid, L., and Western, M. (2022). Connection, connectivity, and choice: Learning during COVID-19 restrictions across mainstream schools and Flexible Learning Programs in Australia, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-10. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Runions, K., Cahill, R., & Markham, R. (2022). Toward a Comprehensive Early Childhood Development System: Evidence-Based Strategies for Implementation, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-15. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.
- Watson, N. & Baxter, J. (2022). Income, wealth and the marital dissolution process: Examining the impact of non-response and sample design issues for women and men, *Life Course Centre Working Paper Series*, 2022-23. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland.

Conference Publications

- de Gendre, A., Karbownik, K., Salamanca, N., Zenou, Y. (2022, September 2–3). Cultural Integration in the Classroom: The Role of Parents and Teachers [Conference Paper]. *Economics of Education cesifo Area Conferences 2022*, Munich, Germany. <u>https://www.cesifo.org/sites/default/files/events/2022/ee22_Karbownik.pdf</u>
- Fernandez, D., McDaid, L., Tran, N., Jabran, D., King, S., and Fatima, Y. (2022). Poor Sleep and Mental Health Issues Among First Nations Peoples. 33rd annual scientific meeting of Australasian Sleep Association (ASA) & Australian and New Zealand Sleep Science Association (ANZSSA) Sleep DownUnder 2022, Brisbane, QLD Australia, 8-11 November 2022. Oxford, United Kingdom: Oxford University Press. <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/sleepadvances/zpac029.114</u>
- Huda MM et al. (2019). Trends, determinants, and inequalities in adolescent motherhood in 74 low and middle-income countries: a population-based study. *RCPCH and SAHM Adolescent Health Conference*; Coming of Age, Windsor, United Kingdom, 18-19 September 2019. London, United Kingdom: BMJ Group. <u>https://doi.org/10.1136/bmjpo-2019-rcpch-sahm.15</u>
- Jabran, D., Potia, A., Smith, S., Solomon S., Fernandez, D., & Fatima, Y. P057 Prevalence of poor sleep in First Nations peoples across the globe: A systematic review, SLEEP Advances, Volume 3, Issue Supplement_1, October 2022, Page A49 <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/sleepadvances/zpac029.130</u>
- Jaydarifard, S., Smith, S., Mann, D., Rossa, K., Huda, M., Nikooharf Salehi, E., & Shekari Soleimanloo, S. (2022). P058 The mediating effect of sleep on the relationship between precarious employment and mental health. Sleep Advances, 3(Supplement_1), A49-A50.
- 6. Qiu, R., Huang, Z., & Yin, H. Beyond Double Ascent via Recurrent Neural Tangent Kernel in Sequential Recommendation <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/sleepadvances/zpac029.13</u>
- 7. Qiu, R., Huang, Z., Yin, H. and Wang, Z. (2022). Contrastive learning for representation degeneration problem in sequential recommendation. Proceedings of the fifteenth ACM international conference on web search and data mining, 813-823. <u>https://doi.org/10.1145/3488560.3498433</u>
- Rossa, K., Salom, C., Mann, D., Edmed, S., Morris, L., Lorimer, N., Stokes, H., Dignan, J. and Smith, S. (2022). Feasibility of assessing environmental factors in residential treatment settings: Preliminary associations between objective sleep and mental health outcomes. 33rd annual scientific meeting of Australasian Sleep Association (ASA) & Australian and New Zealand Sleep Science Association (ANZSSA), Brisbane, QLD, Australia, 8-11 November 2022. Oxford, United Kingdom: Oxford University Press. <u>https://doi.org/10.1093/sleepadvances/zpac029.169</u>
- Rossa, Kalina, Salom, Caroline, Edmed, Shannon, Lorimer, Nadine, Pattinson, Cassandra and Smith, Simon (2021). Measuring sleep-wake activity and bedroom environment in a residential treatment setting: acceptability and feasibility of using actigraphy and environmental data loggers and links with recovery outcomes. *APSAD Scientific Conference 2021*, Brisbane, QLD, Australia, 7-10 November 2021.

- Xie, F., Zhang, Y., Yan, C., Li, S., Bu, L., Chen, K., Huang, Z. and Bai, G. (2022). Scrutinizing privacy policy compliance of virtual personal assistant apps. 37th IEEE/ACM International Conference on Automated Software Engineering, 1-13. <u>https://doi.org/10.1145/3551349.3560416</u>
- Zhang, P.F., Huang, Z., Luo, X. & Zhao, P. (2022). Robust Learning with Adversarial Perturbations and Label Noise: A Two-Pronged Defense Approach. *Proceedings of the 4th ACM International Conference on Multimedia in Asia*, 1-7. <u>https://doi.org/10.1145/3551626.3564934</u>
- 12. Zhang, P.F., Huang, Z., Bai, G. and Xu, X.S. (2022). IDEAL: High-order-ensemble adaptation network for learning with noisy labels. *Proceedings of the 30th ACM International Conference on Multimedia*, 325-333. <u>https://doi.org/10.1145/3503161.354805</u>
- Zhang, P.F., Bai, G., Huang, Z. and Xu, X.S. (2022). Machine Unlearning for Image Retrieval: A Generative Scrubbing Approach. *Proceedings of the 30th ACM International Conference on Multimedia*, 237-245. <u>https://doi.org/10.1145/3503161.3548378</u>

Number of Workshops/Conferences Held/Offered by the Centre

Workshops

Sydney Node Face-to-Face Workshop – 26 Apr 2022

Sydney Node Meeting - 13 May 2022

Family and Work Across Gender Research Network – 16 May 2022

Sydney Node Workshop – 9 Aug 2022

24th Annual Labour Econometrics Workshop – 18 Aug 2022

Places Program Workshop – 3 Nov 2022

People Program Workshop – 2 Dec 2022

Conferences

Life Course Centre Research Retreat – 6-7 Sept 2022

Economic and Social Outlook Conference – 2 Nov 2022

Seminars

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Does anyone suffer from teenage motherhood?' – Presented by Dr Martin O'Flaherty – 31st March 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Compounding disadvantage: health effects of an early-life shock for Aboriginal children.' – Presented by Mary-Alice Doyle (PhD candidate) – 20th April 2022

Knowledge Transfer Seminar – 19th May 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Can we reduce Disability Discrimination through legislation and regulation?' – Presented by Prof Nick Glozier – 26th May 2022

Melbourne Node Brown Bag - 31st May 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Getting a second chance? Prenatal health shocks and infant health care.' – Presented by A/Prof Krzysztof (Chris) Karbownik – 15th June 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Enhancing collective efficacy and agency as a strategy to enhance the policy and social impact of social science research: A case exemplar.' – Presented by Prof Matt Sanders – 27th July 2022

Sydney Node Seminar – 2nd August 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Community Involvement in the Life Course Centre' – Presented by Anne McKenzie AM – 24th August 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'How does social position shape health and wealth across the life-course?' – Presented by Prof Richard Layte, Trinity College Dublin – 27th October 2022

Life Course Centre Seminar: 'Promoting children's physical activity: International evidence.' – Presented by Prof Jaspar Schipperjilin, University of Southern Denmark – 10th November 2022

Number of Training Courses Held/Offered by the Centre

Qualitative Research Methods Network - 07 Mar 2022

Qualitative Research Network Meeting – 11 Jul 2022

Writing Your Journal Article (Session 1) – 12 Aug 2022

Writing Your Journal Article (Session 2) – 26 Aug 2022 ECR Training Day, Fairmont Resort - 08 Sep 2022 Writing Your Journal Article (Session 3) - 16 Sep 2022 Writing Your Journal Article (Session 4) - 30 Sep 2022 Writing Your Journal Article (Session 5) - 14 Oct 2022 Community Involvement Training (3 Online Sessions) - 17 Oct 2022 Introduction to Life Course Central - 20 Oct 2022 Community Involvement Training (1/3) - 17 Oct 2022 Community Involvement Training (2/3) - 24 Oct 2022 Community Involvement Training (3/3) - 31 Oct 2022 Qualitative Research Methods Network Meeting - 07 Nov 2022 Media and Communications Training - 08 Nov 2022 Fundamentals of Project Management (1/2) - 14 Nov 2022 Fundamentals of Project Management (2/2) - 15 Nov 2022 Getting the Grant – 22 Nov 2022 Pathways to Publishing - 22 Nov 2022 Industry Placements Information Session – 22 Nov 2022 Fundamentals of Project Management - 22 Nov 2022 Leadership training – 23 Nov 2022 Public Speaking Workshop – 23 Nov 2022 Writing Your Journal Article (Session 6) - 25 Nov 2022 Community Involvement Training (1/3) – 28 Nov 2022 Community Involvement Training (2/3) - 05 Dec 2022 Community Involvement Training (3/3) - 12 Dec 2022

Additional Researchers Working on Centre Research

New Postdoctoral Researchers

Name	Institution
Dr Marianne Bruins	The University of Melbourne
Dr Matthew Curry	The University of Queensland
Dr Tung Dang	The University of Sydney
Dr Ana Gamarra Rondinel	The University of Melbourne
Dr Thanh Ho	The University of Melbourne
Dr M Mamun Huda	The University of Queensland
Dr Jonathan Levy	The University of Sydney
Dr Steeve Marchand	The University of Melbourne
Dr Ruihong Qiu	The University of Queensland
Dr Miguel Ruiz	The University of Melbourne

Honours students

Student	Supervisor(s)	Institution
Mr Alex Berger	Prof Agnieszka Tymula	The University of Sydney
Mr Bailey Carthouser	Prof Cameron Parsell	The University of Queensland
Miss Kaiyue Chen	A/Prof Nicolas Hérault, Prof David Byrne	The University of Melbourne

Ms Gloria Yifan Chen	Dr Alexandra de Gendre, Dr Siqi Pan	The University of Melbourne
Shannon Davidson	Prof Leah Ruppanner, Dr Liz Dean	The University of Melbourne
Ms Frances Grimshaw	A/Prof Ilan Wiesel	The University of Melbourne
Sohee Kwon	Prof Leah Ruppanner, A/Prof Val Colic-Peisker	The University of Melbourne
Ms Emily Shaw	Prof Agnieszka Tymula, Prof Sally Gainsbury	The University of Sydney
Kathleen (Katie) Webb	Dr Barbara Broadway	The University of Melbourne
Mr Maxwell Yong	Dr Jan Kabátek, A/Prof Michael Coelli	The University of Melbourne

New PhD Students

Student	Supervisor(s)	Institution	Торіс
Cid Campos	Prof Agnieszka Tymula	USyd	Welfare, Inequality and Decision Making
Zhouxiao Chen	Prof Helen Huang, Dr Yadan Luo	UQ	Optimising LiDAR-Based 3D Object Detection with Limited Labels
Kayla Greenstien	Prof Nick Glozier	USyd	Psilocybin-assisted therapy for the treatment of major depressive disorder and comorbid complex post traumatic stress disorder secondary to experiences of gender-based violence
Saltanat Kamenova	A/Prof Ilan Wiesel	UoM	Disadvantaged entrepreneurs, women refugees running their own business, enablers of running a business
Binh Minh Le	Dr Martin O'Flaherty	UQ	The effects of children's behaviour problems on parental health behaviours in Australia

Tianyi Ma	Prof Matthew Sanders	UQ	Investigating the potential benefits of providing universal parenting supports in educational settings on children, families, and teachers
Joseph Power	Prof Nick Glozier, Prof Olav Nielssen	USyd	An evaluation of Habilis: Permanent housing for people with disabling forms of schizophrenia
Pipin Prasetyono	Dr Jack Lam, Prof Paul Henman	UQ	Designing Indonesia Pension system reform
Alexander Svenson	Prof Agnieszka Tymula, Prof Nick Glozier, Prof Paul Glimcher	USyd	Economic Decision Making and Depression
Elizabeth Wenden	A/Prof Hayley Christian, Dr Natasha Pearce, Dr Charley Budgeon	UWA	The implementation of physical activity policy and practice in early education and care centres
Michelle Zhang	Prof Deborah Cobb-Clark, A/Prof Hayley Fisher	USyd	The Economics of Intergenerational Disadvantage
Yiyun Zhang	Prof Helen Huang	UQ	Remote Sensing Analysis in computer vision

New Masters by Research Students

Student	Supervisor(s)	Institution	Торіс
Sofia Weerts	A/Prof Ilan Wiesel	UoM	Inclusivity/exclusivity paradox of urban public spaces in Melbourne for young, queer women.

New Associate Investigators

Researcher	Institution
Associate Professor Bryan Boruff	The University of Western Australia
Professor Sally Brinkman	The University of Western Australia
Professor Karen Healy	The University of Queensland
Associate Professor Barry Milne	University of Auckland
Dr Leonora Risse	RMIT University
Andrew Sporle	University of Auckland
Associate Professor Jason Thompson	The University of Melbourne

Other Researchers (non-postdoctoral and in-kind)

Researcher	Institution
Professor Rebecca Bentley	The University of Melbourne
Dr Ang Li	The University of Melbourne
Dr Yadan Luo	The University of Queensland
Dr Lynne Millar	The University of Western Australia
Dr Renee Teal	The University of Western Australia
Dr Kerry Nice	The University of Melbourne
Dr Sachith Seneviratne	The University of Melbourne
Dr Rose Stambe	The University of Queensland
Associate Professor Hongzhi Yin	The University of Queensland
Dr Chandana Maitra	The University of Sydney
Dr Miguel Olivo-Villabrille	The University of Sydney
Dr Gregor Pfeifer	The University of Sydney
Dr Dylan Pickering	The University of Sydney

Dr Xuetao Shi	The University of Sydney
Dr Ellen Stuart	The University of Sydney
Professor Helen Watt	The University of Sydney
Dr Arezou Zaresani	The University of Sydney
Ms Helen Monks	The University of Western Australia
Mr Mathew Toll	The University of Melbourne

Number of Postgraduate Completions

Student	Supervisor(s)	Institution	Program	Торіс
Tahmina Begum	A/Prof Abdullah Mamun, Dr Yaqoot Fatima	UQ	PhD	Caesarean birth and its impact on maternal and offspring health in Australia. A life course perspective
Zhi Chen	Prof Helen Huang	UQ	PhD	The impact of China's two child policy on downward occupational mobility for the female: study based on difference in differences model
Md Mehedi Hasan	A/Prof Abdullah Mamun	UQ	PhD	Future direction of maternal and child health in low and middle income countries.
Yang Li	Prof Helen Huang, Dr Mahsa Baktashmotlagh	UQ	PhD	Exploring the underlying human temporal activity patterns from users' check-in history
Fanqi Liu	A/Prof Ilan Wiesel	UoM	PhD	Emplacing of food and its connections with Australian cities
Victoria Sullivan	Prof Karen Thorpe, Dr Laetitia Coles	UQ	PhD	Pride and Prejudice: The claiming and contesting of men's participation in the early childhood workforce
Nicole Watson	Prof Janeen Baxter	UQ	PhD	Improvements in non-response adjustments for complex longitudinal survey data
James Whitten	Prof Brendan Gleeson	UoM	PhD	Urban governance of high speed rail planning

Mentoring Programs offered by the Centre

- 1. One-on-one mentoring program: Long-term mentoring.
- 2. One-on-one mentoring program: focused mentoring.
- 3. Group mentoring program: career mentoring for students and ECRs.
- 4. Group mentoring program: networking opportunities for students and ECRs.
- 5. Diverse Advisory teams: multi-disciplinary and multi-nodal teams for HDR students.
- 6. Mentoring through committee membership: Capacity Building Portfolio (students and ECRs); Knowledge Transfer Portfolio Committee (students and ECRs); Research Committee (ECRs).

Presentations and Briefings

Public

- 1. Janeen Baxter, Nick Glozier, Guyonne Kalb, Cameron Parsell & Hayley Christian (01-Mar-2022) appeared in a video for Life Course Centre Launch Event.
- 2. Ella Kuskoff (23-May-2022) appeared in the Social Work Research podcast, "Reducing Child Protection Interventions".
- 3. Alyssa Milton (01-Jun-2022) presented at the One Door Symposium, "Peer-led self-management. What difference does it make?"
- 4. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (7-Jun-2022) presented at Pitch it Clever vodcast, "Creating healthy active places, it's win-win research".
- 5. Rosemary Cahill (15-Jun-2022) presented at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference, "Oral health in children, an often overlooked aspect of a child's wellbeing".
- 6. Rosemary Cahill (25-Jul-2022) was part of panel at the forum on Early Childhood Development, Disadvantage and Wellbeing in Western Australia.
- 7. Simon Smith, Yaqoot Fatima, Azhar Poti and Dan Fernandez (14-Sep-2022) attended UQ 3MT Finals.
- 8. M Mamun Huda (18-Sep-2022) presented at the Adolescent Health: Coming of age conference "Trends, determinants, and inequalities in adolescent motherhood in 74 low and middle-income countries: a population-based study".
- 9. Deborah Cobb-Clark (04-Oct-2022) presented the Keith Hancock Lecture at the University of Sydney, "Staggered Starting Blocks: Intergenerational Disadvantage in Australia".

- 10. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (13-Oct-2022) presented "Have fun with riding" for WA Bike Week (WA Department of Transport).
- 11. Narelle Mullan, Francis Mitrou and Jon Sae-Koew (17-Oct-2022) presented "Role of evidence to reduce the impact of poverty on child development at Anti-Poverty Week 2022 Symposium.
- 12. Hayley Christian (27-Oct-2022) appeared in a video for Children's Week 2022.
- 13. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (13-Dec- 2022) presented "Energy Prices: Opportunities to Reduce Energy Stress at Brotherhood of St Laurence talks.
- 14. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (27-Sep-2022) was a panel member at Curtin University on the Urban Transport Panel 2022.

Government

- 1. Wojtek Tomaszewski (21-Jan-2022) met with Queensland Department of Education for a collaboration discussion.
- 2. Hayley Christian (1-Feb-2022) met with Minister for Transport, Planning and Ports Hon Rita Saffiotti.
- 3. Peter Rankin (7-Feb-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment for a research update.
- 4. Guyonne Kalb and Leonora Risse (10-Feb-2022) presented the keynote "Children and financial security in old age: how can women have both?" at the Australian Gender Economics Workshop 2022.
- 5. Deborah Cobb-Clark (15-Feb-2022) attended the National Leadership Group meeting with the Department of Social Services (DSS).
- 6. Peter Rankin (7-Mar-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment for a research update.
- 7. Janeen Baxter (8-Mar-2022) presented with Alice Campbell on "Links between violence and financial hardship" at the CEDA Council on Economic Policy (CCEP) Meeting.
- 8. Janeen Baxter, Jenny Povey, Iryna Kolesnikova and Karen Healey (17-Mar-2022) attended a Project Management Advisory Group meeting with government and NGO representatives for Enhancing Children's Journey Through Out-of-Home Care.
- 9. Donna Cross (17-Mar-2022) presented at the ISA and AHISA Education Forum on "Goldilocks conditions for student and staff wellbeing: What schools need to do to get it 'just right'".
- 10. Janeen Baxter and Martin O'Flaherty (30-Mar-2022) attended a discussion on disability work with Australian Government Department of Social Services.

- 11. Janeen Baxter, Lucy Mills, Deborah Cobb-Clark, Guyonne Kalb and Wojtek Tomaszewski (31-Mar-2022) met with the Australian Government Department of Social Services to discuss a shared research agenda.
- 12. Peter Rankin (4-Apr-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment for a research update.
- 13. Francis Mitrou (6-Apr-2022) met with the Department of Home Affairs to discuss the AMEP Impact Evaluation.
- 14. Cain Polidano, Guyonne Kalb, A. Abigail Payne and Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (7-Apr-2022) attended a roundtable discussion "Reforming Policy to address disadvantage" with the Brotherhood of St Laurence.
- 15. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (7-Apr-2022) attended the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable to discuss "Energy poverty and affordability".
- 16. Guyonne Kalb (7-Apr-2022) attended the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable to discuss "Economic security for single parents".
- 17. Cain Polidano (7-Apr-2022) attended the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable to discuss "Engaging youth for a successful transition from school to employment".
- 18. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (11-Apr-2022) presented "More children walking and riding it's a great idea. How do we convince others?" at the Your Move, Department of Transport WA Conference.
- 19. Hayley Fisher (12-Apr-2022) attended a Panel Discussion on the NSW Government's Women's Economic Opportunities Review with the NSW Women in Economics Network.
- 20. Deborah Cobb-Clark (21-Apr-2022) attended a briefing on Diversity in Economics with the Reserve Bank of Australia.
- 21. Donna Cross, Natasha Pearse, Kevin Runions, Jon Sae-Koew, Matilda Attey and Erin Erceg attended the OASIS Project National Translation Advisory Group Meeting.
- 22. Peter Rankin (2-May-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment to discuss research progress.
- 23. Hayley Christian (3-May-2022) attended the WA Governor's Lecture Series "Growing Strong Brains

 Latest Research and Practical Steps to Optimise Neural Development in all Children from
 Conception to the Classroom" to speak on the role of physical activity in children's development.
- 24. Guyonne Kalb (6-May-2022) attended the Labour Market Policy Workshop Series at the Australian Government Department of Treasury, on "Labour Market Conditions and Policy Priorities in a Tight Labour Market".

- 25. Deborah Cobb-Clark (13-May-2022) attended the Labour Market Policy Workshop Series at the Australian Government Department of Treasury, on "Structural Unemployment, Skills and Labour Mobility".
- 26. Natasha Pearce and Kevin Runions (20-May-2022) met with the Department of Education WA for an introduction to the OASIS project and wellbeing research.
- 27. Hayley Christian (30-May-2022) met with the WA Department of Communities and the Education and Care Regulatory Unit.
- 28. Janeen Baxter and Lucy Mills (7-Jun-2022) met with the Department of Social Services (DSS) to discuss the LCC-DSS forum.
- 29. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (7-Jun-2022) spoke at the Pitch it Clever vodcast on "Creating healthy active places, it's win-win research".
- 30. Rosemary Cahill (15-Jun-2022) presented a poster at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference on "Oral health in children: An often-overlooked aspect of a child's wellbeing".
- 31. Francis Mitrou and Jon Sae-Koew (16-Jun-2022) met with the Commissioner for Children and Young People to discuss the CCYP Speaking Out Survey.
- 32. Janeen Baxter, Francisco Perales Perez and Jack Lam (16-Jun-2022) presented their research results at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference.
- 33. Janeen Baxter, Francisco Perales Perez and Jack Lam (16-Jun-2022) presented at Australian Institute of Family Studies Conference on "Female breadwinner households: Within couple dynamics in earnings arrangements".
- 34. Peter Rankin (20-Jun-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment to discuss research progress.
- 35. Janeen Baxter, Lucy Mills and Tomasz Zajac (23-Jun-2022) met with the Australian Government Department of Education for a general discussion.
- Janeen Baxter, Lucy Mills, Deborah Cobb-Clark, Guyonne Kalb and Francis Mitrou (23-Jun-2022) attended the LCC-DSS Project Management Meeting, Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 37. Janeen Baxter, Deborah Cobb-Clark, Guyonne Kalb and Francis Mitrou (23-Jun-2022) attended an AIHW-LCC Research Collaboration Discussion, Australian Institute of Health, and Welfare.
- 38. Janeen Baxter, Karen Thorpe, Lucy Mills, Nick Glozier, Deborah Cobb-Clark, Guyonne Kalb, Simon Smith, Abdullah Mamun, Barbara Broadway, Alice Campbell, Martin O'Flaherty, Azhar Hussain Potia, Tomasz Zajac, Rosemary Cahill, Francis Mitrou and Hayley Fisher (24-Jun-2022) attended DSS Research Forum, Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 39. Guyonne Kalb (6-Jul-2022) spoke at as an invited speaker at the Econometric Society 2022 Australasia Meeting, on "From Partnered to Single: Financial Security Over a Lifetime".

- 40. Guyonne Kalb and Barbara Broadway (12-Jul-2022) attended a discussion between the Office for Women Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet, and the Melbourne Institute.
- 41. Natasha Pearce, Kevin Runions, Matilda Attey and Erin Erceg (15-Jul-2022) attended a meeting to explore directions for the OASIS project with the Department of Education (WA).
- 42. Peter Rankin (18-Jul-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment to discuss research progress.
- 43. Janeen Baxter and Lucy Mills (18-Jul-2022) met with the Australian Government Department of Social Services to discuss development of a shared research agenda.
- 44. Rosemary Cahill (25-Jul-2022) was involved in a panel discussion at the Forum on Early Childhood Development, Disadvantage and Wellbeing in Western Australia.
- 45. Francis Mitrou, Jon Sae-Koew and Vu Vuong (29-Jul-2022) met with the Child Parent Centre (CPC) of the WA Department of Education.
- 46. Hayley Christian (02-Aug-2022) gave an Activated OSHC Project Briefing to the WA Education and Care Regulatory Unit.
- 47. Nick Glozier (9- Aug-2022) attended the Centre for Work, Health & Safety Research Foundation Group meeting at the New South Wales Government Department of Customer Service.
- 48. Francis Mitrou, Jon Sae-Koew and Vu Vuong (15-Aug-2022) attended the Child Parent Centre (CPC) for an Evaluation Meeting at the WA Department of Education.
- 49. Peter Rankin (18-Jul-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment for a research update.
- 50. Deborah Cobb-Clark (16-Aug-2022) attended the Stronger Places Stronger People National Leadership Group at the Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 51. Janeen Baxter and Lucy Mills (17-Aug-2022) attended a Life Course Centre/DSS Shared Research Agenda meeting with the Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 52. Deborah Cobb-Clark (24-Aug-2022) attended the Go8 Economics Group Meeting.
- 53. Deborah Cobb-Clark (30-Aug-2022) attended the Macro-Economic Advisory Group meeting at the Australian Government Department of Treasury.
- 54. Hayley Christian (31-Aug-2022) gave a talk on the Influence of the built environment on child health: the BEACHES project.
- 55. Hayley Christian (9-Sep-2022) attended a meeting with the Director General of the WA Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage.

- 56. Francis Mitrou, Jon Sae-Koew and Vu Vuong (16-Sep-2022) attended the Child Parent Centre (CPC) for an Evaluation Meeting at the WA Department of Education.
- 57. Guyonne Kalb (04-Oct-2022) attended a consultation on analysis of the care sector with the Australian Government Department of Treasury.
- 58. Hayley Christian (06-Oct-2022) attended a meeting with the WA Government Architect.
- 59. Wojtek Tomaszewski (12-Oct-2022) attended Equity 101 at the Australian Government Department of Education.
- 60. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (13-Oct-2022) presented "Have fun with riding" for WA Bike Week (WA Department of Transport).
- 61. Narelle Mullan, Francis Mitrou and Jon Sae-Koew (17-Oct-2022) presented on the role of evidence to reduce the impact of poverty on child development for the Anti-Poverty Week 2022 Symposium.
- 62. Cain Polidano, Janeen Baxter, Guyonne Kalb, Wojtek Tomaszewski and Jenny Povey(18-Oct-2022) attended a meeting on rerunning the TTL cost-benefit analysis, with the Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 63. Hayley Christian (22-Oct-2022) presented "Importance of establishing healthy environments and behaviours early in life" for the Children's Week Council of Australia.
- 64. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran and Julia de Bruyn (25-Oct-2022) presented on "Understanding Perspectives of Low-Income Households on the Transition Away from Gas in Victoria" at the Australian Energy Social Science Workshop, Brotherhood of St Laurence.
- 65. Guyonne Kalb (27-Oct-2022) attended the Council of Single Mothers and their Children Department of Education and Training Policy Roundtable facilitated by the Victorian Council of Social Service.
- 66. Deborah Cobb-Clark (28-Oct-2022) attended the Go8 Economics Group meeting.
- 67. A. Abigail Payne (02-Nov-2022) presented "What is needed for bold policy innovation?" at The Economic and Social Outlook Conference.
- 68. Cain Polidano presented (02-Nov-2022) "Where do we stand on closing the gap"? at the Economic and Social Outlook Conference.
- Hayley Christian and Jasper Schipperjin (02-Nov-2022) presented "Influence of the built environment on active transport to school" at the WA Department of Transport – Annual Your Move Awards.
- 70. Peter Rankin (07-Nov-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment to discuss research progress.

- 71. Cain Polidano, Janeen Baxter, Shabbir Ahmed, Martin O'Flaherty and Jenny Povey (16-Nov-2022) attended a meeting to discuss the rerun of the TTL cost-benefit analysis with Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 72. Mark Stevenson, Andrea Nathan, Julia de Bruyn, Sachith Seneviratne and Kerry Nice (24-Nov-2022) met to discuss index development and application and plans for establishment of an advisory group, with the National Growth Areas Alliance.
- 73. Lucy Mills (28-Nov-2022) met with Australian Government Department of Social Services to discuss a potential project for the Early Years Initiative.
- 74. Wojtek Tomaszewski (29-Nov-2022) met with the NSW Department of Education.
- 75. Hayley Christian, Jasper Schipperijn, Andrea Nathan, Phoebe George and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (29-Nov-2022) presented "Adapting for a real-world trial: Scaling-up an early childhood education and care physical activity intervention – Play Active" at the Asia-Pacific Society for Physical Activity 2nd Annual Congress.
- 76. Natasha Pearce and Erin Erceg (30-Nov-2022) attended a meeting on driving local school decision making and evaluation to improve school mental health and wellbeing, with South Australia government representatives.
- 77. Janeen Baxter, Francisco Perales Perez and Jack Lam (30-Nov-2022) presented research findings at 31st Australian Labour Market Research Workshop.
- 78. Deborah Cobb-Clark (01-Dec-2022) was on a Review Panel for the Singapore government Ministry of Education.
- 79. Hayley Christian (01-Dec-2022) met with the WA Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage Neighbourhood Design Policy (Liveable Neighbourhoods review) in a workshop for targeted stakeholders.
- 80. Janeen Baxter, Yanshu Huang, Martin O'Flaherty, Barry Milne and Andrew Sporle (01-Dec-2022) presented "Impact of Stroke and Traumatic Brain Injury on Partners' Economic Outcomes", at Life-course Project Hui at the University of Auckland for the New Zealand Ministry of Social Development.
- 81. Cain Polidano, Janeen Baxter, Guyonne Kalb and Jenny Povey (05-Dec-2022) met to discuss the TTL Fund data work and re-running the welfare savings model with the Australian Government Department of Social Services
- 82. Peter Rankin (05-Dec-2022) met with the Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment to discuss research progress.
- 83. Guyonne Kalb (05-Dec-2022) attended an OECD discussion of economic and policy issues.
- 84. Lucy Mills (08-Dec-2022) attended a DSS Shared Research agenda meeting with the Australian Government Department of Social Services.

- 85. Jonathan Levy (08-Dec-2022) presented "Who wants to move first?" at the Gender, Norms and Economics Workshop.
- Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (13-Dec-2022) presented "Energy Prices: Opportunities to Reduce Energy Stress" at the Brotherhood of St Laurence talks – Power Pain: Opportunities to reduce energy stress.

Industry / Business / End Users

- 1. Nick Glozier (14-Jan-2022) attended the SANE Advisory Group Meeting.
- 2. Hayley Christian (18-Jan-2022) gave a training presentation to Play Active Assessors at the WA Education and Care Regulatory Unit.
- 3. Guyonne Kalb (10-Feb-2022) presented the keynote "Children and financial security in old age: how can women has both?" at the Australian Gender Economics Workshop.
- 4. Hayley Christian and Phoebe George (15-Feb-202) attended a PLAYCE Consumer Reference Group meeting.
- 5. Janeen Baxter (8-Mar-2022) presented "A Gender Agenda: New Directions to Achieve Change" at the Mater Research Institute International Women's Day.
- 6. Hayley Christian (18-Mar-2022) presented The Play Active Program: "Supporting ECEC services to provide more opportunities for children to be active every day" at the Early Childhood Learning & Development Conference.
- Nick Glozier, Diana Naehring, Alyssa Milton and Christiane Klinner (24-Mar-2022) presented "Enablers and barriers to wellbeing of Australian GPs – a qualitative exploration" at the Society of Mental Health Research Annual Conference 2022.
- Cain Polidano, Guyonne Kalb, A. Abigail Payne and Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (7-Apr-2022) participated in a roundtable discussion at the Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 9. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (7-Apr-2022) presented "Energy poverty and affordability" at the Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 10. Guyonne Kalb (7-Apr-2022) presented "Economic security for single parents at the Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 11. Cain Polidano (7-Apr-2022) presented "Engaging youth for a successful transition from school to employment" at the Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 12. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin presented "More children walking and riding it's a great idea. How do we convince others?" to Your Move, at the WA Department of Transport.

- 13. Hayley Fisher (12-Apr-2022) participated in a Panel Discussion on the NSW Government's Women's Economic Opportunities Review for the NSW Women in Economics Network.
- 14. Alyssa Milton (30-Apr-2022) presented "CP3 The connect promote and protect program" at Gowrie Seminar Day.
- Nick Glozier, Diana Naehring, Alyssa Milton, Christiane Klinner (17-May-2022) presented "Determinants and strategies for wellbeing in Australian GPs – disentangling the issues" at the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatry Annual Conference.
- 16. Hayley Christian, Phoebe George (23-May-2022) attended the PLAYCE Consumer Reference Group meeting.
- 17. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (25-May-2022) attended a meeting with Perth Urban Design, Beauty and Active Transport.
- 18. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (7-Jun-2022) appeared in a Pitch it Clever vodcast "Creating healthy active places, it's win-win research".
- 19. Janeen Baxter, Hayley Christian, Abdullah Mamun attended a meeting "Beyond the Decade of Healthy Ageing benefits across the life course", with the World Health Organisation.
- 20. Janeen Baxter (13-Jun-2022) had a discussion with Goodstart Early Learning.
- 21. Rosemary Cahill (15-Jun-2022) presented "Oral health in children: An often-overlooked aspect of a child's wellbeing (Poster presentation)" at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference.
- 22. Janeen Baxter, Francisco Perales Perez, Jack Lam (16-Jun-2022) presented research results at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference.
- 23. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (12-Jul-2022) gave a talk on Three Transport Priorities Sharing the advocacy learnings.
- 24. Rosemary Cahill (25-Jul-2022) was part of the panel discussion for the Forum on Early Childhood Development, Disadvantage and Wellbeing in Western Australia.
- 25. Alyssa Milton (28-Jul-2022) talked on "Collaborative communities: how group activities for young people can get a reboot" for the podcast Digital Chinwag Session via the Australian Early Psychosis Hub.
- 26. Janeen Baxter (3-Aug-2022) met with the Social Policy Research Centre Advisory Committee.
- 27. Hayley Christian (10-Aug-2022) gave a briefing on the Activated OSHC Project to Outside of School Hours Care WA.
- 28. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (15-Aug-2022) held a discussion on Bicycle education for children with WestCycle's Rory Murray and Josh Curulli.

- 29. Hayley Christian and Phoebe George (11-Sep-2022) attended the PLAYCE Consumer Reference Group meeting.
- 30. Janeen Baxter, Alice Campbell and Rennie Lee (12-Sep-2022) presented "Gender Inequality and Wellbeing over the Life Course" at the Queensland Women's Health Forum.
- 31. Janeen Baxter (12-13-Sep-2022) attended the Queensland Women's Health Forum.
- 32. Nick Glozier (30-Aug-2022) attended the Leap Forward Briefing with IAG.
- 33. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (3-Oct-2022) attended a meeting with the Play Active Community Advisory Group.
- 34. Hayley Christian, Andrea Nathan, Phoebe George and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (6-Oct-2022) presented on "The 'Play Active' program: Supporting ECEC services to provide physical activity opportunities" at the Early Childhood Australia National Conference.
- 35. Deborah Cobb-Clark and Sharon Goldfeld (10-Oct-2022) attended a briefing to the Inside Policy team regarding the design and delivery of the Safer Places Safer People evaluation, with the Australian Government Department of Social Services.
- 36. Janeen Baxter (11-Oct-2022) attended the CEDA Council on Economic Policy (CCEP) Meeting.
- Nick Glozier, Stefanie Schurer, Diana Naehrig, Alyssa Milton and Christiane Klinner (13-Oct-2022) presented "Exploration of wellbeing in Australian general practitioners through a positive psychology lens – Highlighting and disentangling the issues" at the International Conference on Physician Health 2022.
- 38. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (13-Oct-2022) presented "Have fun with riding" at WA Bike Week (WA Department of Transport).
- 39. Narelle Mullan, Francis Mitrou and Jon Sae-Koew (17-Oct-2022) presented on the role of evidence to reduce the impact of poverty on child development for the Anti-Poverty Week 2022 Symposium.
- 40. Janeen Baxter (18-Oct-2022) presented "Pathways to eradicating poverty in Australia Social Disadvantage and the Life Course Council" for the Committee for Economic Development in Australia.
- 41. Hayley Christian (22-Oct-2022) presented the podcast "Importance of establishing healthy environments and behaviours early in life" for the Children's Week Council of Australia.
- 42. Hayley Christian (24-Oct-2022) gave a briefing on the Activated OSHC Project to the Junior Adventurer's Group Directors and Executive.
- 43. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (25-Oct-2022) presented "Three Transport Priorities for the 2022 Australian Federal Election" at the International Society for Physical Activity and Health Congress.
- 44. Guyonne Kalb (27-Oct-2022) participated in the Council of Single Mothers and their Children Victoria Dept. of Education and Training Policy Roundtable facilitated by VCOSS.

- 45. Mark Stevenson, Andrea Nathan, Julia de Bruyn, Sachith Seneviratne and Kerry Nice (24-Nov-2022) discussed index development and application and plans for the establishment of an advisory group with the National Growth Areas Alliance.
- 46. Hayley Christian (1-Dec-2022,) WA Department of Planning, Lands and Heritage Neighbourhood Design Policy (Liveable Neighbourhoods review), Workshop for targeted stakeholders.
- 47. Simon Smith, Yaqoot Fatima, Azhar Hussain Potia and Dan Fernandez (9-Dec-2022), presented a poster at the ASA-Sleep Down Under Conference.
- 48. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (13-Dec- 2022) presented "Energy Prices: Opportunities to Reduce Energy Stress at Brotherhood of St Laurence talks.
- 49. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (multiple dates), Play Active Partner Advisory Group Meeting.
- 50. Deborah Cobb-Clark, Agnieszka Tymula and Sally Gainsbury, Discussion about potential CBA Gambling Project with Commonwealth Bank of Australia.

Non-government Organisations

- 1. Donna Cross (14-Mar-2022) presented AISNSW Compass Training What makes a difference for school wellbeing? Whole-school social and emotional learning, at the AISNSW Conference 2022.
- 2. Stephen Whelan, Francis Mitrou, Carla McCarthy, Alice Campbell, Agnieszka Tymula, Cameron Parsell, Nick Glozier, Wojtek Tomaszewski and Lucy Mills (21-Mar-2022) attended a workshop with Mission Australia to discuss potential projects.
- 3. Donna Cross (25-Mar-2022) presented "How well is your being? Goldilocks conditions for wellbeing", at the Sydney Catholic Education Diocese.
- 4. A. Abigail Payne, Guyonne Kalb, Sangeetha Chandrashekeran and Cain Polidano (07-Apr-2022) participated in a roundtable discussion at the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 5. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (07-Apr-2022) presented "Energy poverty and affordability" at the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 6. Guyonne Kalb (07-Apr-2022) presented "Economic security for single parents", at the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 7. Cain Polidano (07-Apr-2022) presented "Engaging youth for a successful transition from school to employment", at the Melbourne Institute Reforming Policy to Address Disadvantage Roundtable.
- 8. Kevin Runions, Natasha Pearce, Donna Cross, Matilda Attey, Jon Sae-Koew and Erin Erceg (27-Apr-2022) attended the OASIS Project - National Translation Advisory Group Meeting.

- 9. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (07-Jun-2022) presented "Creating healthy active places, it's win-win research" for the Pitch it Clever vodcast.
- 10. Rosemary Cahill (15-Jun-2022) presented "Oral health in children: An often-overlooked aspect of a child's wellbeing (Poster presentation)", at the Australian Institute of Family Studies conference.
- 11. Dwayne Mann, Kalina Rossa, Simon Smith, Caroline Salom and Shannon Edmed (01-Jul-2022) presented the Sleep in Recovery Research Findings to the Lives Lived Well Research Group.
- 12. Dwayne Mann, Kalina Rossa, Simon Smith, Caroline Salom and Shannon Edmed (08-Jul-2022) presented the Sleep in Recovery Research Findings to the Lives Lived Well Clinical Governance Committee.
- 13. Rosemary Cahill (25-Jul-2022) was involved in a panel discussion at the Forum on Early Childhood Development, Disadvantage and Wellbeing in Western Australia, Stan and Jean Perron Child Advocacy Centre.
- 14. M Mamun Huda (18-Sep-2022) presented "Trends, determinants and inequalities in adolescent motherhood in 74 low and middle-income countries: a population-based study", at the Adolescent Health: Coming of Age Conference.
- 15. Deborah Cobb-Clark (04-Oct-2022) presented "Staggered Starting Blocks: Intergenerational Disadvantage in Australia", the Keith Hancock Lecture at the University of Sydney.
- 16. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (13-Oct-2022) presented "Have fun with riding" for WA Bike Week (WA Department of Transport).
- 17. Francis Mitrou, Jon Sae-Koew and Narelle Mullan (17-Oct-2022) presented on the role of evidence to reduce the impact of poverty on child development for Anti-Poverty Week 2022
- Stefanie Plage (20-Oct-2022) presented "Combining participant-produced photography and storytelling to explore health among people experiencing homelessness", for 30 years of Photovoice – Past, Present and Future.
- 19. Hayley Christian (22-Oct-2022) presented "Importance of establishing healthy environments and behaviours early in life", for the Children's Week Council of Australia.
- 20. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (23-Oct-2022) participated in "How they roll", a panel for WestCycle members.
- 21. Hayley Christian (25-Oct-2022) presented an Activated OSHC Project Briefing.
- 22. Guyonne Kalb (27-Oct-2022) participated in a Policy Roundtable for the Council of Single Mothers and their Children Dept. of Education and Training, facilitated by VCOSS.
- 23. Francis Mitrou and Narelle Mullan (14-Nov-2022) held a general discussion regarding Outcomes Metrics and Data Linkage for NGOs with Anglicare WA.

- 24. M Mamun Huda (18-Nov-2022) presented "Transition in social risk factors and adolescent motherhood in low- and middle-income countries: Evidence from Demographic and Health Survey Data, 1996-2018", at the 12th World Congress on Adolescent Health.
- 25. Deborah Cobb-Clark (22-Nov-2022) gave a briefing about Intergenerational Disadvantage to the Smith Family.
- 26. Janeen Baxter (23-Nov-2022) held a discussion with Anglicare WA about ideas for engaging with the not-for-profit sector.
- 27. Peter Rankin, Sally Staton, Karen Thorpe and Azhar Hussain Potia (07-Dec-2022), held a discussion about data and analysis planning with Goodstart Early Learning.
- 28. Sangeetha Chandrashekeran (13-Dec-2022) presented "Energy Prices: Opportunities to Reduce Energy Stress", for BSL Talks Power Pain: Opportunities to reduce energy stress.
- 29. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (multiple dates), participated in the Play Active Partner Advisory Group Meeting.

Professional Organisations and Bodies

- Hayley Christian (09-Feb-2022) presented "The influence of the built environment on child health" as an invited key note speaker, at the International Collaboration Conference on Population Health & Wellbeing.
- 2. Hayley Christian (18-Mar-2022) presented "The Play Active Program: supporting ECEC services to provide more opportunities for children to be active every day", at the Early Childhood Learning & Development Conference.
- Christiane Klinner, Diana Naehrig, Nick Glozier and Alyssa Milton (24-Mar-2022) presented "Enablers and barriers to the wellbeing of Australian GPs – a qualitative exploration", at the Society of Mental Health Research Annual Conference 2022.
- 4. Janeen Baxter (05-Apr-2022) was a discussant at the Social Science Research Infrastructure Roundtable at ANU.
- 5. Kevin Runions, Natasha Pearce, Donna Cross, Matilda Attey, Jon Sae-Koew and Erin Erceg (27-Apr-2022) attended the OASIS Project National Translation Advisory Group Meeting.
- Christiane Klinner, Diana Naehrig, Nick Glozier, Alyssa Milton (17-May-2022) presented "Determinants and strategies for wellbeing in Australian GPs – disentangling the issues", at the Royal Australian and NZ College of Psychiatry Annual Conference 2022.
- 7. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (07-Jun-2022) presented "Creating healthy active places, it's win-win research" for the Pitch it Clever vodcast.

- Rosemary Cahill (15-Jun-2022) presented "Oral health in children: An often-overlooked aspect of a child's wellbeing (Poster presentation)", at the Australian Institute of Family Studies Conference 2022.
- 9. Janeen Baxter, Francisco Perales Perez and Jack Lam (16-Jun-2022) presented "Female breadwinner households: Within couple dynamics in earnings arrangements", at the Australian Institute of Family Studies Conference 2022.
- 10. Rosemary Cahill (23-Jun-2022) attended the Strategic Planning Round Table of the Early Childhood Committee.
- 11. Rosemary Cahill (25-Jul-2022) took part in a panel discussion for the Forum on Early Childhood Development, Disadvantage and Wellbeing in Western Australia, Stan and Jean Perron Child Advocacy Centre.
- 12. Janeen Baxter (12-Sep-2022) presented "Gender Inequality and Wellbeing Over the Life Course", at the QLD Women's Health Forum A Workshop on the First 2000 days of life and its impact on women's health across the lifecourse.
- 13. M Mamun Huda (18-Sep-2022) presented "Trends, determinants and inequalities in adolescent motherhood in 74 low and middle-income countries: a population-based study", at the Adolescent Health: Coming of Age Conference.
- 14. Hayley Christian, Phoebe George, Andrea Nathan, Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (06-Oct-2022) presented "The 'Play Active' program: Supporting ECEC services to provide physical activity opportunities", at the Early Childhood Australia National Conference.
- 15. Christiane Klinner, Diana Naehrig, Nick Glozier, Stefanie Schurer and Alyssa Milton (13-Oct-2022) presented "Exploration of wellbeing in Australian general practitioners through a positive psychology lens Highlighting and disentangling the issues", at the International Conference on Physician Health 2022.
- 16. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (13-Oct-2022) presented "Have fun with riding" for WA Bike Week (WA Department of Transport).
- 17. Francis Mitrou, Jon Sae-Koew and Narelle Mullan (17-Oct-2022) presenting on the role of evidence to reduce the impact of poverty on child development, for the Anti-Poverty Week 2022 Symposium.
- 18. Hayley Christian (22-Oct-2022) presented "Importance of establishing healthy environments and behaviours early in life", for Children's Week Council of Australia.
- 19. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (25-Oct-2022) presented "Three Transport Priorities for the 2022 Australian Federal Election", at the International Society for Physical Activity and Health Congress.
- 20. Hayley Christian, Phoebe George, Jasper Schipperijn, Andrea Nathan and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (25-Oct-2022) presented "The scale-up journey of Play Active – an early childhood education and care physical activity intervention", at the International Society for Physical Activity and Health Congress.

- 21. Hayley Christian, Phoebe George, Jasper Schipperijn, Andrea Nathan and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (25-Oct-2022) presented "Play Active – an early childhood education and care intervention: Lessons from a pragmatic trial", at the International Society for Physical Activity and Health Congress.
- 22. Hayley Christian and Jasper Schipperijn (02-Nov-2022) presented "Influence of the built environment on active travel to school", for the WA Department of Transport – Annual Your Move Awards.
- 23. M Mamun Huda (18-Nov-2022) presented "Transition in social risk factors and adolescent motherhood in low- and middle-income countries: Evidence from Demographic and Health Survey Data, 1996-2018", at the 12th World Congress on Adolescent Health Conference.
- 24. Hayley Christian, Phoebe George, Jasper Schipperijn, Andrea Nathan and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (29-Nov-2022) presented "Adapting for a real-world trial: Scaling-up an early childhood education and care physical activity intervention — Play Active", at the Asia-Pacific Society for Physical Activity 2nd Annual Congress.
- 25. Hayley Christian, Natasha Pearce and Elizabeth Wenden (29-Nov-2022) presented "Movement policies in early childhood education and care setting: An international scoping review", at the Asia-Pacific Society for Physical Activity.
- 26. Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin (multiple dates) took part in the Play Active Partner Advisory Group Meeting.

Organisation name	Organisation type	Country	Purpose of collaboration
Sportsbet	Industry	Australia	Project Partner
Sydney Catholic School	Professional	Australia	Project Partner
Workplace Gender Equality Agency	Government	Australia	Stakeholder
Australian Government Department of Treasury	Government	Australia	Stakeholder
Good Shepherd Australia	NGO	Australia	Stakeholder
Victorian Council of Social Sciences (VCOSS)	Industry	Australia	Stakeholder
National Council for Single Mothers and their Children	Industry	Australia	Stakeholder
Lives Lived Well	NGO	Australia	Stakeholder
Committee for Economic Development in Australia (CEDA)	Professional	Australia	Stakeholder
Oranga Tamariki – Ministry for Children New Zealand	Government	New Zealand	Stakeholder
Social Wellbeing Agency New Zealand	NGO	New Zealand	Stakeholder
Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (New Zealand)	Government	New Zealand	Stakeholder
World Health Organisation	NGO	International	Stakeholder
The Ian Potter Foundation	NGO	Australia	Other
Department of Human Services (South Australia)	Government	Australia	Other
Emerging Minds	Industry	Australia	Project Partner
Uniting NSW ACT	NGO	Australia	Stakeholder
Healthway	Government	Australia	Stakeholder

New organisations collaborating with, or involved in, the Centre

Centre Specific Indicators

Position papers, reports and submissions to government

- 1. Australasian Society for Physical Activity, in partnership with We Ride Australia, on behalf of an alliance of 13 national peak bodies. Led by Mclaughlin M. Three Transport Priorities for the Federal Election. February 2022.
- Baxter, J., Broadway, B., Kalb, G., Mitrou, F., Polidano, C., Povey. J. (2022). Life Course Centre submission to Employment White Paper – Consultation, The Treasury, Australian Government. November 2022.
- 3. Baxter, J., Parsell. C. (2022). Input into Academy of the Social Sciences in Australia submission to Queensland Youth Strategy, Office of Youth, Queensland Government. November 2022.
- 4. Botha, F., & Payne, A. A., (2022). Charitable giving in Australia is bouncing back, but not quite to pre-pandemic levels (Taking the Pulse of the Nation report, 12 December). Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research. <u>https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/data/taking-the-pulse-of-the-nation-2022/charitable-giving</u>
- 5. Broadway, B., Kalb, G., and Maheswaran, D. (2022). From Partnered to Single: Financial Security Over a Lifetime. Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research, The University of Melbourne.
- Chandrashekeran, S., Cludius, J., McConnell, D., Noka, V., Ritter, D. (2022). Energy Affordability: Sharing Lessons from the EU and Australia's Low Carbon Transitions. University of Melbourne and Oeko-Insitut. <u>https://www.climatecollege.unimelb.edu.au/files/site1/docs/%5Bmi7%3Ami7uid%5D/AUS_EU_Aff</u> ordability_FINAL_VERSION_V2.pdf
- 7. Despite lower unemployment rates and decreased restrictions from the pandemic in 2022, stress remains high in Australia. Taking the Pulse of the Nation report, Roy Morgan and Melbourne Institute. <u>https://www.roymorgan.com/findings/despite-lower-unemployment-rates-and-decreased-restrictions-from-the-pandemic-in-2022-stress-remains-high-in-australia</u>.
- 8. Evans, M., & Polidano, C. (2022). First Nations Businesses: Progress, Challenges and Opportunities. Reserve Bank Bulletin. <u>https://www.rba.gov.au/publications/bulletin/2022/jun/first-nations-businesses-progress-challenges-and-opportunities.html</u>
- 9. Ferrari, I., Kabátek, J & Morris, T. (2022). Longer Careers: A barrier to hiring and coworker advancement? (DP 03/2022-006) Netspar Academic Series.
- Fried, L., Dhamrait, G., Villanueva, K., Nathan, A., Beck, B., Boruff, B., Cross, D., Gething, P., Schipperijn, J., Trost, S. & Christian, H. (2022). Built Environments and Child Health: A Policy Review. Telethon Kids Institute, <u>https://www.telethonkids.org.au/globalassets/media/documents/projects/executive-summaryv2.pdf</u>
- 11. International Society for Physical Activity and Health (ISPAH). Contributors: Karen Milton, Matthew McLaughlin. 10 Ways to Prioritise Physical Activity Actions. October 2022. <u>www.ispah.org/10-ways-to-prioritise-physical-activity-actions/</u>

- Kabátek, J., Liang, Y. & Zheng, K. (2022). Are Shorter Cumulative Temporary Contracts Worse Stepping Stones? Evidence from a Quasi-Natural Experiment (IZA Discussion Paper Series No. 15407). Retrieved from Institute of Labor Economics website: <u>https://docs.iza.org/dp15407.pdf</u>
- 13. Mitrou, F. (2022). Input into Telethon Kids Institute submission to the WA Inquiry 'The most effective ways for Western Australia to address food insecurity for children and young people affected by poverty'. WA Parliament. Joint Standing Committee on the Committee on the Commissioner for Children and Young People. November 2022.
- 14. Mitrou F, Runions K. & Sae-Koew J. Report for Commissioner for Children and Young People.
- 15. Payne, A. A. and Ruiz, M. (2022). Social Housing and Poverty in Australia. Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research, The University of Melbourne.
- 16. Potia, A.H., Wolf, L., Rankin, P., & Thorpe, K. (2022). Education Queensland's student-level administrative database (2007 2019). Brisbane, QLD Australia: Life Course Centre.
- 17. Potia, A.H., Rankin, P., & Thorpe, K. (2022). Successful transitions: Identifying predictors of resilient trajectories of transition into secondary school. Brisbane, Australia: The University of Queensland, Institute for Social Science Research.
- 18. Roche, F., Christian, H., Nathan, A., McLaughlin, T., Trapp, G., et al. (2022). Draft WA Health Promotion Strategic Framework 2022-2026.
- 19. Rossa, K., & Edmed, S. (2022). The Better Sleep Program (Facilitators Manual), Institute for Social Science, The University of Queensland
- 20. Stambe, R., Albaza, C., Plage, S., Kuskoff, E., Perales, F., & Parsell, C. (2022). Pathways out of homelessness grant program: An evaluation report. Brisbane, QLD Australia: The University of Queensland.
- Zubrick, S. & Christian, H. (2022). Led Telethon Kids Institute submission to the Family Assistance Legislation Amendment (Cheaper Child Care) Bill 2022. Senate Education and Employment Committees. October 2022.

Publications and profiling of Centre research in non-academic outlets

- Abdullah, M., Yaqoot, F. & Kanmiki, E. (2022, 21 January) Kids whose grandparents are overweight are almost twice as likely to struggle with obesity' *The Conversation* <u>https://theconversation.com/kids-whose-grandparents-are-overweight-are-almost-twice-as-likelyto-struggle-with-obesity-173739</u>
- 2. Aedy, R (Presenter), (01-Sep-2022). The Job Summit: changing jobs and the care economy; and financial stress despite low unemployment, *Radio National*. <u>https://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/themoney/the-job-summit-changing-jobs-care-economy-financial-stress/14033706</u>.
- 3. Agius, K. (11-Nov-2022). Divorce Rates on the Rise in Australia with Queensland the divorce capital, ABS data reveals, *ABC News*. <u>https://www.abc.net.au/news/2022-11-11/qld-divorce-marriage-interstate-migration-abs-separation-covid/101637214</u>.

- 4. Baxter, J. & Campbell, A. (2022, 18 October). If we want Australian children to grow up free from poverty, we must support those raising them especially sole parents, *Power to Persuade Feature Article* <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/if-we-want-australian-children-to-grow-up-free-from-poverty-we-must-support-those-raising-them-especially-sole-parents/15/10/2022</u>
- 5. Baxter, J., Campbell, A. & Kuskoff, E. (2022, 9 May). For women, the road to 'unfreedom' is paved with violence, *Power to Persuade Feature Article* <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/for-women-the-road-to-unfreedom-is-paved-with-violence/4/5/2022</u>
- Baxter, J., Thorpe, K., Parsell C., Broadway, B., Tomaszewski, W., Vidal-Fernandez, M. & McLaughlin, M. (2022, 20 October) In Anti-Poverty Week here are 5 big ideas for Australia to halve child poverty by 2030, Power to Persuade Feature Article <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/in-antipoverty-week-here-are-5-big-ideas-for-australia-to-halve-child-poverty-by-2030/19/10/2022</u>
- Botha, F. (2022, 21 October). Temporary COVID Supplement Payments Associated With Better Mental Health, But Permanent Boost Likely Required, *Power to Persuade Blog*. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/temporary-covid-supplement-payments-associatedwith-better-mental-health-but-permanent-boost-likely-required/19/10/2022</u>.
- 8. Botha, F. & Payne, A.A. (2022). "What explains high levels of food insecurity in Australia?" *Melbourne Institute Research Insight No. 04/22.* Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research, The University of Melbourne.
- Botha, F., & Payne, A. A. (2022). High rates of food insecurity, but few Australians getting help (*Taking the Pulse of the Nation report*, 6 October). Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic & Social Research. <u>https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/data/taking-the-pulse-of-the-nation-2022/food-insecurity</u>
- 10. Broadway, B., & Kalb, G. (2022, 9 June). A family breakup is a poverty trap for women. *Pursuit*. <u>https://findanexpert.unimelb.edu.au/news/46397-a-family-breakup-is-a-poverty-trap-for-women</u>
- Broadway, B., & Kalb, G. (2022, 9 June). Women's probability of being in poverty more than doubles after separation. *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/womens-probability-of-being-inpoverty-more-than-doubles-after-separation-181345#:~:text=The%20study%20found%20that%20in,9%20to%2013%20percentage%20points.
 </u>
- Campbell, A. & Baxter, J. (2021, 6 September). Young Australian Women in Financial Hardship are Twice to Three Times as Likely to Experience Violence. *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/young-australian-women-in-financial-hardship-are-twice-to-three-times-as-likely-to-experience-violence-167343</u>.
- 13. Chainey, C. (2022, 11 May). How can we help young people to overcome adversity and look to the future?' *Power to Persuade Feature Article*. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/how-can-we-help-young-people-to-overcome-adversity-and-look-to-the-future/6/5/2022</u>
- 14. Chan, M., Polidano, C., Vu, H., & Wilkins, R. (2022, May 26). Super co-contribution has cost \$10 billion to help the wrong Australians so let's scrap it. *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/super-co-contribution-has-cost-10-billion-to-help-the-wrong-australians-so-lets-scrap-it-180680</u>
- 15. Glozier, N (interviewed 22-Feb-2022). The Pursuit of Happiness, SBS Insight.
- 16. Johnstone, M. (2022, 24 August). '5 problems with the Student Experience Survey's attempt to understand what's going on in higher education post-COVID', *The Conversation*.

https://theconversation.com/5-problems-with-the-student-experience-surveys-attempt-tounderstand-whats-going-on-in-higher-education-post-covid-185483

- 17. Lam, J. (2022, 14 June). Reimagining age equality at work'. *Pursuit*, University of Melbourne. <u>https://pursuit.unimelb.edu.au/articles/reimagining-age-equality-at-work</u>
- Latifi, A. (2022, 14 February). Safe streets to school Wollongong group urges our federal politicians to keep kids safe on roads. *Illawarra Mercury*. <u>https://www.illawarramercury.com.au/story/7618625/wollongong-group-urges-federal-pollies-tokeep-our-kids-safe-on-roads/</u>. (Paywall)
- Lee, R. (2022 19 October). Improving Census data on Australia's diversity will help to better identify and address poverty, *Power to Persuade Feature Article*. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/improving-census-data-on-australias-diversity-willhelp-to-better-identify-and-address-poverty/15/10/2022</u>
- 20. Lowe, M. (2022 5 July). 'Australian cities failing on walkability' *Pursuit*, University of Melbourne. <u>https://pursuit.unimelb.edu.au/articles/australian-cities-failing-on-walkability</u>
- 21. MacDermott, M. (2022 12 May). Tackling wicked problems from the inside out, *Power to Persuade Feature Article*. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/tackling-wicked-problems-from-the-inside-out/6/5/2022</u>
- 22. Marinos, S. (2022, 5 December). A COVID-19 State of Mind, *Pursuit*. <u>https://pursuit.unimelb.edu.au/articles/a-covid-19-state-of-mind.</u>
- 23. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 29-Jan-2022). Bicycle-triggered crossings to support bicycling, *ABC Radio Perth*.
- 24. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 21-May-2022). National "Hold Hands to School Day for 2-10 year olds" sends wrong message, *ABC Radio Newcastle*.
- 25. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 18-Aug-2022). Vision of the future: why parked cars should make way for pedestrians in shopping strips, *ABC Radio Perth*.
- 26. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 18-Aug-2022). Reimagine the streets, ABC Radio Sydney.
- 27. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 29-Sep-2022). Kid-friendly superblocks in Perth? ABC Radio Perth.
- 28. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 18-Aug-2022). Researchers have come up with a radical new plan to overhaul local shopping strips by removing street parking, *10 News First Perth*.
- 29. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 18-Aug-2022). Some of our city's most iconic cafe strips could soon be car-free, *7News Perth*.
- 30. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 18-Aug-2022). Would removing cars from some of Perth's high streets make them more people-friendly and therefore more popular with shoppers? 9 *News*.
- 31. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed 21-Aug-2022). Reallocating space on Darby and Beaumont Street from cars to customers, *NBN Newcastle*.
- 32. McLaughlin, M. (interviewed July 2022). Physical activity and Prevention 2022, *In Touch Public Health*. <u>https://intouchpublichealth.net.au/dr-matthew-tepi-mclaughlin-talks-physical-activity-and-prevention-2022/</u>

- 33. Mclaughlin, M., Christian, H. &Milton, K. (21-Oct-2022). Despite lockdowns, 1,142 Australians, including 66 kids, died on our roads in the past year. Here's what we need to do, *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/despite-lockdowns-1-142-australians-including-66-kids-died-on-our-roads-in-the-past-year-heres-what-we-need-to-do-170021#:~:text=Despite%20lengthy%20lockdowns%2C%20new%20data,killer%20of%20children%20in%20Australia.</u>
- 34. Mclaughlin, M., Christian, H., Schipperijn, J. & Shilton, T. (18-Aug-2022). 10 images show just how attractive Australian shopping strips can be without cars, *The conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/10-images-show-just-how-attractive-australian-shopping-strips-can-be-without-cars-186460</u>.
- Mclaughlin, M., Christian, H., Schipperijn, J. & Shilton T. (28-Sep-2022). Cars have taken over our neighbourhoods. Kid-friendly superblocks are a way for residents to reclaim their streets, *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/cars-have-taken-over-our-neighbourhoods-kid-friendlysuperblocks-are-a-way-for-residents-to-reclaim-their-streets-187276#:~:text=A%20remarkable%20feature%20of%20building,Children%20come%20out%20to%2 <u>Oplay</u>.
 </u>
- Mclaughlin, M., Hodge, S., Bourke, P. & McCue, P. (February 2022). On behalf of the Australasian Society for Physical Activity (ASPA) and We Ride Australia, *Federal election call for action – Three Transport Priorities*. <u>https://intouchpublichealth.net.au/federal-election-call-for-action-threetransportpriorities/</u>
- Mclaughlin, M., Thorpe, K., Parsell, C., Baxter, J., Tomaszewski, W., Vidal-Fernandez, M., Kalb, G. & Broadway, B. (2022, October). It's Anti-Poverty Week: Here are 5 ways to halve child poverty by 2030. *In Touch Public Health Blog*. <u>https://intouchpublichealth.net.au/its-anti-poverty-week-hereare-5-ways-australia-can-halve-child-poverty-by-2030/</u>.
- 38. Meacham, S. (5-Dec-2022). Young Australians 'substantial' decline in mental health during pandemic, 9 News. <u>https://www.9news.com.au/national/household-income-and-labour-dynamics-survey-reveals-covid19-pandemic-impact-on-young-australians-mental-health/dbcff4cd-73ff-4be3-8435-3c4a4c3aedc9</u>.
- 39. Myles, C. (19-Aug-2022). Could this be a glimpse into the future of Perth's shopping strips? WA *Today*. <u>https://www.watoday.com.au/national/western-australia/could-this-be-a-glimpse-into-the-future-of-perth-s-shopping-strips-20220818-p5bazt.html.</u> (Paywall)
- 40. (2022, 21 November). National Heart Foundation Research Blog Jump Rope for Heart 40 years on. <u>https://www.jumprope.org.au/blog/8-reasons-its-still-an-australian-icon-at-40</u>.
- 41. Parsell, C. (2022, 5 December). Homeless numbers have jumped since COVID housing efforts ended – and the problem is spreading beyond the big cities. *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/homeless-numbers-have-jumped-since-covid-housing-efforts-ended-and-the-problem-is-spreading-beyond-the-big-cities-194624</u>
- 42. Parsell, C. (2022, 21 June). Getting onto the wait list is a battle in itself: insiders on what it takes to get social housing, *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/getting-onto-the-wait-list-is-a-battle-in-itself-insiders-on-what-it-takes-to-get-social-housing-184838</u>
- Pattinson, Cassandra L., Edmed, Shannon, Smith, Simon S., & Douglas, Pamela S. (2023). Letter to the Editor: Questioning the effectiveness of behavioural sleep interventions for infants, *The Journal* of Paediatric <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jpeds.2023.01.012</u>

- 44. Payne, A.A. (2022, October 26). Using evidence to design australia's economic policy. *Pursuit*. <u>https://pursuit.unimelb.edu.au/articles/using-evidence-to-design-australia-s-economic-policy</u>
- Polidano, C., & Wilkins, R. (2022). Do caps on superannuation tax-breaks really improve the budget? *Melbourne Institute Research Insight No. 02/22*. <u>https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/4218041/ri2022n02.pdf</u>
- 46. Potia, A.H., Rankin, P., & Thorpe, K. (2022). Transitions to secondary school: Risky and resilient trajectories in educational outcomes. Brisbane, Australia: The University of Queensland, Institute for Social Science Research.
- 47. Potia, A.H. &Thorpe, K. (2022). Closing the (policy) gap and attendance cliff of First Nations students. Institute for Social Science Research, The University of Queensland. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/LCC-factsheet-AttendanceCliff.pdf</u>.
- 48. Stanley J. (2022, 3 March). Everyone aboard: Integrating social inclusion values into planning transport projects' Global Infrastructure Hub feature article <u>https://www.gihub.org/articles/everyone-aboard-integrating-social-inclusion-values-into-planning-transport-projects/</u>
- 49. Thorpe, K., Rankin, P., Potia, A.H., Houen, S., & Staton, S. (2022) 'Greatest transformation of early education in a generation'? Well, that depends on qualified, supported and thriving staff. *The Conversation*. <u>https://theconversation.com/greatest-transformation-of-early-education-in-a-generation-well-that-depends-on-qualified-supported-and-thriving-staff-185210</u>.
- 50. Vidal-Fernandez, M, (6 May 2022) Interview about inflation, Radio Newcastle.
- 51. Waller, P. (18-Aug-2022). Less cars, more people: Telethon Kids Institute plan to have Perth streets transformed into shopping strips, *The West*, <u>https://thewest.com.au/news/wa/less-cars-more-people-telethon-initiative-to-see-perth-streets-transformed-into-shopping-strips--c-7924727</u>, & *The Kalgoorlie Miner*, <u>https://www.kalminer.com.au/news/wa/less-cars-more-people-telethon-initiative-to-see-perth-streets-transformed-into-shopping-strips--c-7924727</u>.
- 52. Ziffer, D. (2022, 30 May). Plenty of jobs but gender stereotypes and low pay can hold men back from careers in aged care. ABC News. <u>https://www.abc.net.au/news/2022-05-30/plenty-of-jobsbut-gender-stereotypes-perceptions-men</u> jobs/101102608?utm_campaign=abc_news_web&utm_content=link&utm_medium=content_share <u>d&utm_source=abc_news_web</u>

Public awareness and outreach activities

 Aim to halve child poverty by 2030, featuring Janeen Baxter, Karen Thorpe, Guyonne Kalb, Cameron Parsell, Barbara Broadway, Wojtek Tomaszewski, Marian Vidal-Fernandez and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin.

https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/3205187/email.html?k=XoV19ZhTroJ1l4FArRkqF6r7xnxlbR Wuz922okjd3VQ

2. Housing affordability crisis featuring Cameron Parsell. <u>https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/3205187/email.html?k=XoV19ZhTroJ1l4FArRkqF6r7xnxlbRW</u> <u>uz9220kjd3VQ</u>

- 3. Bullying comes in many forms featuring Tuhin Biswas. https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/2972517/email.html?k=AmP0mtv31BDfBTmh7vLDT_q23rFG MJMxJKhWsCfCGZg
- 4. Indigenous youth sleep program featuring Yaqoot Fatima. <u>https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/2972517/email.html?k=AmP0mtv31BDfBTmh7vLDT_q23rFG</u> <u>MJMxJKhWsCfCGZq</u>
- 5. For women, the road to 'unfreedom' is paved with violence featuring Janeen Baxter, Alice Campbell and Ella Kuskoff <u>https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/2935921/email.html?k=_5INjEcDwdloIPSuuFUbwBqBA6Fz9</u> <u>b4oFYRh0vMDcMM</u>
- 6. Pandemic offers chance for reform featuring Janeen Baxter. https://comms.hass.uq.edu.au/v/39308/2859289/email.html?k=sfpUzVEpv_hDkCf9Y53lglghr97RiiZ7X2HyZNRbx0
- 7. Video interview with Professor Janeen Baxter https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eQqmOQlgfHo
- 8. Closing the (policy) gap and attendance cliff of First Nations students featuring Karen Thorpe and Azhar Hussain Potia. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/LCC-factsheet-AttendanceCliff.pdf</u>
- 9. Children's Week 2022 featuring Hayley Christian. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Itw9k9OXSXI
- 10. ARC Video for Life Course Centre Knowledge Transfer Portfolio Launch.
- 11. Life Course Centre Knowledge Transfer Portfolio Launch featuring Janeen Baxter, Nick Glozier, Hayley Christian, Alice Campbell, Martin O'Flaherty, Natasha Pearce, Daniel Pejic and Merrick Morley. <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m6zABpqF57w</u>
- 12. Launch of the ARC Centre of Excellence for Children and Families over the Life Course featuring Janeen Baxter, Nick Glozier, Guyonne Kalb, Cameron Parsell and Hayley Christian. <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X6c_MT5bH4U</u>
- 13. Impact Case Study: Women, Violence & Poverty featuring Janeen Baxter, Matthew MacDermott and Alice Campbell. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/impact/women-violence-poverty/</u>
- 14. Impact Case Study: Social Isolation & Loneliness featuring Matthew MacDermott. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/impact/social-isolation-loneliness/</u>
- 15. Life Course Centre 2021 Annual Report. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/about/annual-reports/</u>
- 16. Power to Persuade Feature Article: Temporary COVID Supplement Payments Associated With Better Mental Health, But Permanent Boost Likely Required featuring Ferdi Botha. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/temporary-covid-supplement-payments-associated-withbetter-mental-health-but-permanent-boost-likely-required/19/10/2022</u>

- 17. Power to Persuade Feature Article: In Anti-Poverty Week here are 5 big ideas for Australia to halve child poverty by 2030 featuring Janeen Baxter, Karen Thorpe, Cameron Parsell, Barbara Broadway, Wojtek Tomaszewski, Marian Vidal-Fernandez and Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin. https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/in-anti-poverty-week-here-are-5-big-ideas-for-australia-to-halve-child-poverty-by-2030/19/10/2022
- Power to Persuade Feature Article: Improving Census data on Australia's diversity will help to better identify and address poverty featuring Rennie Lee. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/improving-census-data-on-australias-diversity-will-help-tobetter-identify-and-address-poverty/15/10/2022</u>
- Power to Persuade Feature Article: If we want Australian children to grow up free from poverty, we
 must support those raising them especially sole parents featuring Janeen Baxter and Alice
 Campbell. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/if-we-want-australian-children-to-grow-up-freefrom-poverty-we-must-support-those-raising-them-especially-sole-parents/15/10/2022
 </u>
- 20. Power to Persuade Feature Article: Tackling wicked problems from the inside out featuring Matthew MacDermott. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/tackling-wicked-problems-from-the-inside-out/6/5/2022</u>
- 21. Power to Persuade Feature Article: How can we help young people to overcome adversity and look to the future? Featuring Carys Chainey. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/how-can-we-help-young-people-to-overcome-adversity-and-look-to-the-future/6/5/2022</u>
- 22. Power to Persuade Feature Article: For women, the road to 'unfreedom' is paved with violence. Featuring Janeen Baxter, Alice Campbell and Ella Kuskoff. <u>https://www.powertopersuade.org.au/blog/for-women-the-road-to-unfreedom-is-paved-with-violence/4/5/2022</u>
- 23. A perfect storm: UQ experts have their say on the QLD housing crisis. featuring Cameron Parsell. https://stories.uq.edu.au/news/2022/uq-experts-have-say-on-qld-housing-crisis/index.html
- 24. Dreamtime: Australia's first Indigenous youth sleep program forges ahead featuring Yaqoot Fatima. <u>https://www.uq.edu.au/news/article/2022/06/dreamtime-australia%E2%80%99s-first-indigenous-youth-sleep-program-forges-ahead</u>
- 25. Disadvantaged children missing out on meals in childcare. Featuring Karen Thorpe. https://www.uq.edu.au/news/article/2022/10/disadvantaged-children-missing-out-meals-childcare
- 26. Optimising the 10,000 hours that set children up for life, featuring Karen Thorpe. https://www.uq.edu.au/news/article/2022/09/optimising-10000-hours-set-children-life
- 27. New centre to focus on breaking the cycle of disadvantage, featuring Janeen Baxter. <u>https://www.telethonkids.org.au/news--events/news-and-events-nav/2022/march/new-centre-focus-breaking-cycle-disadvantage/</u>
- 28. ARC Centre of Excellence to support Australian Children and Families featuring Janeen Baxter. https://www.arc.gov.au/news-publications/media/media-releases/arc-centre-excellence-supportaustralian-children-and-families

- 29. Pandemic provides unique opportunities for disrupting disadvantage, featuring Janeen Baxter. <u>https://www.uq.edu.au/news/article/2022/03/pandemic-provides-unique-opportunities-disrupting-disadvantage</u>
- 30. ARC Centre of Excellence to support Australian children and families. <u>https://www.arc.gov.au/news-publications/media/media-releases/arc-centre-excellence-support-australian-children-and-families</u>
- Life Course Centre researcher named Young Economist of the Year for 2021 featuring Stefanie Schurer. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/life-course-centre-researcher-named-young-economist-of-the-year-for-2021/</u>
- 32. Life Course Centre researcher honoured for work and family research, featuring Barbara Broadway. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/life-course-centre-researcher-honoured-for-work-and-family-research/</u>
- 33. Research reveals poor sleep is more common for Indigenous Australians, featuring Yaqoot Fatima. https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/research-reveals-poor-sleep-is-more-common-for-indigenousaustralians/
- 34. Harmful home environments are potential risk factors for childhood asthma, featuring K M Shahunja. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/harmful-home-environments-are-potential-risk-factors-for-childhood-asthma/</u>
- 35. Bullying among school children still more likely to occur in person than online, featuring Tuhin Biswas. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/bullying-among-school-children-still-more-likely-to-occur-in-person-than-online/</u>
- 36. Global efforts to address adolescent motherhood need more focus on partners, featuring M Mamun Huda. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/global-efforts-to-address-adolescent-motherhood-need-more-focus-on-partners/</u>
- 37. Nutrition programs needed to target underweight and overweight malnutrition, featuring Tuhin Biswas. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/nutrition-programs-needed-to-target-underweight-and-overweigh-malnutrition-in-south-east-asia/</u>
- 38. Do parliamentary inquiries really empower the voices of everyday Australians on health issues? Featuring Aaron Schokman. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/do-parliamentary-inquiries-really-empower-the-voices-of-everyday-australians-on-health-issues/</u>
- How do we keep our doctors well? Featuring Diana Naehrig. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/news/how-do-we-keep-our-doctors-well/</u>
- 40. December 2022 Newsletter featuring Janeen Baxter, Karen Thorpe, Deborah Cobb-Clark, Guyonne Kalb, Hayley Christian, Simon Smith, A. Abigail Payne and Francis Mitrou. <u>https://comms.uq.edu.au/v/39362/1281284/email.html?k=b0Vugm0VH9ADap_1IWSvYPNBf4KePU1</u> <u>m666cViYQwC4</u>

- 41. March 2022 Newsletter: Celebrating our new centre, featuring Janeen Baxter and Deborah Cobb-Clark. <u>https://comms.uq.edu.au/ch/39362/1h4wm/1424154/vH8PVYuS0fYb5kOsCcJw4ScS8IYkKM.Oe4E0X</u> <u>IRr.html</u>
- 42. Rich data to highlight crucial turning points for intervention to close the gap in Aboriginal health featuring Francis Mitrou. <u>https://www.telethonkids.org.au/news--events/news-and-events-nav/2022/november/data-to-highlight-gaps-in-aboriginal-health/</u>
- 43. Report shows women's probability of being in poverty more than doubles after separation. featuring Guyonne Kalb and Barbara Broadway. <u>https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/news/news/report-shows-womens-probability-of-being-in-poverty-more-than-doubles-after-separation</u>
- 44. Life Course Centre Touchscreens. <u>https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/outlook#about</u>
- 45. Life Course Centre Profile. https://melbourneinstitute.unimelb.edu.au/outlook#about
- 46. Still Too Much Child Poverty in the 'Lucky' Country featuring Janeen Baxter and Alice Campbell. https://antipovertyweek.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/MEDIA-BRIEFING-20-years-on-Still-Too-Much-Child-Poverty-in-the-Lucky-Country-.pdf
- 47. All parliamentarians urged to commit to halve child poverty by 2030 featuring Janeen Baxter and Alice Campbell. <u>https://antipovertyweek.org.au/2022/10/all-parliamentarians-urged-to-commit-to-halve-child-poverty-by-2030/</u>
- 48. Life Course Centre Fact Sheet-Project Update: Enhancing children's journeys through Out of Home Care: A multi-perspective study featuring Janeen Baxter and Jenny Povey. <u>https://lifecoursecentre.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/LCC-UQ-OOHCproject-170821.pdf</u>

Increasing participation in research: undergraduate researchers, community researchers and participants in equity initiatives

Community involvement in research - The PLAYCE Community Reference Group is involved in projects Play Active (LCC_2022_43), Family Friendly Environments (LCC_2022_48), BEACHES (LCC_2022_61), and 2 LCC PhD student projects. There are 16 members of the reference group.

Undergraduate researchers – there were seven participants in University of Queensland Summer and Winter Scholar Program

Student Name	Supervisor	Project
Darby Jones	Alice Campbell	Disrupting cycles of gendered violence and disadvantage
Emily Rexa	Lata Lutfun	Gig work, digital platform policy and regulation: A literature review
Gunit Kaur	Charlotte Young	Migrant civic practice during the COVID-19 pandemic
Hollie Russon	Natalie Thomas	Contact with the criminal justice system for people who use drugs: Identifying opportunities to improve outcomes
Juan Zhong	Rennie Lee	Do Inclusive Workplaces Matter? Examining Gender and Racial and Ethnic Diversity in Australian Workplaces
Khanh Huyen Duong (or Helen)	Yanshu Huang	How do social attitudes about gender roles shape women's childbearing and return to work intentions?
Zoe Nethery	Charlotte Young	Evaluation of Pick of the Crop: promoting fruit and vegetable intake among primary school-aged children

Demonstrated influence on policy and practice

Nick Glozier advised the NSW Health and Safety Forum (part of SafeWork NSW) on research priorities.

Peter Rankin invited by the Australian Department of Education, Skills and Employment to provide expert advice on causal modelling using observational data (15/03/2023). Guided discussion led to refined agreement on principles and practice to be used in upcoming analytical work undertaken by Department.

Matthew Curry and Peter Rankin delivered two x 4 half-day workshops (4 days FTE) on longitudinal data analysis to New South Wales Department of Education (12/09/2022 and 17/10/2022). Techniques learned by Department to be implemented in ongoing analytical work using internal longitudinal databases.

In 2022 the Life Course Centre provided a coordinated Centre-wide submission to the Australian Government Department of Treasury Employment White Paper – Consultation. This submission led to a follow-up meeting with the Australian Government Department of Treasury to provide further consultation on the Treasury Employment White Paper.

Marion Vidal-Fernandez led an online event to improve the visibility of women in science by improving their Wikipedia pages together with other researchers in any field. We spent the whole day editing their pages. <u>https://srap-ieap.org/wikithon-por-el-dia-internacional-de-la-mujer-y-la-nina-en-ciencia/</u>

12 July 2022: Barbara Broadway and Guyonne Kalb participated in a discussion and Q&A session in relation to the Breaking Down Barriers report "From Partnered to Single: Financial security over a lifetime", organised through Eliza Sullivan (Government relations, University of Melbourne) by the Office for Women - Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. Around 20 staff members from PMC attended to discuss our findings.

4 October 2022: Consultation with Treasury on analysis of the care sector. Professor Kalb was invited by Riki Polygenis, Assistant Secretary, Fiscal and Monetary Policy Branch, and spoke with Stephen Elias, Matthew Larkin, Omid Mousavi, Daniel Silva Withmory and Rachel Zhang from Treasury. They discussed modelling work around childcare and aged care, including appropriate frameworks and methodologies to be using.

27 October 2022: Professor Kalb presented at and contributed to a Policy Roundtable with representatives from the Council of Single Mothers and their Children and the Victorian Department of Education and Training that was facilitated by VCOSS. Professor Kalb was invited because they had seen her present on the Breaking Down Barriers report "From Partnered to Single: Financial security over a lifetime" report at an earlier event.

Professor Baxter is a member of the Council for the Committee for Economic Development in Australia. The council meets about four times per year and regularly invites government or policy makers to attend and discuss key developments. Professor Baxter presented about Life Course Centre research at the Council in March 2022. As a result, the Centre was subsequently invited to talk to Treasury about the White Paper on Employment. We also made a submission to the White Paper.

In June 2022, the research team met with the Lives Lived Well Research Group (a group of research, clinical and consumer staff) to present the findings of the Sleep in Recovery Study. One of the key findings of this

research was the influence of sleep regularity on mental health outcomes during live-in rehabilitation. We provided some recommendations at this meeting for improving sleep regularity through morning exercise and natural light exposure (to reset the body clock). Following this meeting, LLW implemented an organisation wide change in their live-in rehabilitation clinical programming that included a pre-breakfast exercise session in the outdoors.

Janeen Baxter, Jack Lam, Yanshu Huang and Juliana Goncalves presented their findings on Growing up in New Zealand research on maternal health and child wellbeing in Feb 2022. Agencies present were Oranga Tamariki and Social Wellbeing Agency. The report included advice on the GUINZ design, and Indigenous Data Sovereignty best practice. The report was accepted. Janeen Baxter, Martin O'Flaherty and Yanshu Huang are also involved with colleagues from COMPASS, the University of Auckland in a major NZ Life Course Study on chronic illness and employment outcomes using the NZ Integrated Data Infrastructure (the Lifecourse Project). In Nov 2022, Janeen Baxter and Yanshu Huang attended and presented at a workshop in Christchurch on the project that included representatives from the National Science Challenge Board. Janeen Baxter has subsequently been invited to participate and present at a two-day workshop in Wellington on Data Infrastructure in New Zealand in March 2023 that was attended by representatives from all of NZ's main statistics and policy agencies.

Janeen Baxter, Alice Campbell, Yanshu Huang and Rennie Lee were invited to participate in regular roundtables with the Workplace Gender Equality Agency to hear updates and share research with the Agency and various stakeholders.

Janeen Baxter, A. Abigail Payne, Wojtek Tomaszewski and Francis Mitrou were invited to participate in a Social Science Research Infrastructure Roundtable at ANU, and subsequently invited to participate in the development of the Academy of Social Sciences Decadal Plan for Social Science Infrastructure. A/Prof Mitrou and A/Prof Tomaszewski are members of the Steering Committee for the plan.

Nick Glozier was an expert evidence reviewer (and presenter at the initial meeting in Geneva) of the WHO's Guidelines for Mental Health at Work published in September 2022. This was based on his work on disclosure, stigma and interventions to improve workplace mental health. Janeen Baxter, Hayley Christian and Abdullah Mamun were invited participants in the WHO round tables on healthy ageing over the life course. Janeen Baxter was subsequently invited to lead a component of the healthy initiative around administrative data.

Translation of research into policy & practice - PLAYCE data were used in the 2018 and 2022 Active Healthy Kids Australian Report Card (led by Hayley Christian).

In October 2022, A/Prof Wojtek Tomaszewski delivered a session on equity in higher education to the Australian Department of Education via a webinar for the Departmental Staff. The session was facilitated by the Equity policy team in the Department and attended by over 160 Departmental Staff. A/Prof Tomaszewski provided an overview of two projects undertaken in the higher education equity space: Review of Identified Equity Groups and the Effects of Cumulative Disadvantage in Higher Education, while also highlighting the work coming out of the Life Course Centre Flagships Project on using integrated administrative data to investigate educational equity over the life course.

We have engaged closely with the Office of the National Data Commissioner (ONDC) since its establishment within the Australian Government Department of Prime Minister and Cabinet in 2018. We were involved in

all stages of the ONDC Data Sharing and Release Legislative Reforms, making submissions to the 2018 and 2019 consultations and on the Draft Bill in 2020. Following this extensive consultation period, the legislation for the Data Availability and Transparency Act 2022, a world-class scheme for sharing government data backed by strong safeguards, was passed by the Australian Parliament in March 2022.

Research by Life Course Centre economists from The University of Sydney School of Economics and the Melbourne Institute: Applied Economic and Social Research at the University of Melbourne - including Deborah Cobb-Clark, David Ribar, Melissa Bubonya and Ferdi Botha - was referenced in a major new report from the Grattan Institute, released in May 2022, titled 'No one left behind: Why Australia should lock in full employment'.

In 2022, the Australian Government Department of Treasury, in its October 2022 Budget, included a new statement as the foundation for a conversation about how to measure what matters to Australians in relation to wellbeing reporting. This first step towards progressing 'a wellbeing budget' follows extensive outputs by the Life Course Centre since its formation highlighting the importance of including and measuring wellbeing in relation to the performance of the Australian economy. Our recent outputs in this field include a 2021 report, requested by our partner the Australian Institute of Health and Welfare (AIHW), that included a review of Australia's current wellbeing indicator framework, a comparative analysis of international frameworks, and areas to add, remove, amend or improve indicators. Our researchers also contributed a chapter on 'The social determinants of wellbeing' in AIHW's latest Australia's Welfare report in 2021.

We worked closely with the organisers of Anti-Poverty Week in 2022 to provide them with research for their advocacy efforts during Anti-Poverty Week in October 2022. As 2022 marked the 20th year of Australia dedicating a week to act on poverty, the organisers requested that we provide specific research on single parent families over the past 20 years. This research showed the risk of financial hardship for single mothers was more than double that of partnered mothers, and this has been the case for 20 years, and also proposed a set of practical solutions to address this problem. Our research on single parent families was promoted via a joint Anti-Poverty Week media release and media briefing that generated strong exposure, including on ABC Radio National, ABC 730, The Guardian, The Monthly and Channel 10. It was also highlighted by Anti-Poverty Week Executive Director and member of our Advisory Committee Toni Wren at a Committee for Economic Development of Australia (CEDA) webinar that included Amanda Rishworth, Minister for Social Services, and Anne Hollands, National Children's Commissioner.

Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin TKI-UWA was involved in the Asia-Pacific Society for Physical Activity response to the Australian Government Budget and Physical Activity Briefing Note to the Health Minister in 2022.

Janeen Baxter and Martin O'Flaherty were invited by the Disability Royal Commission to provide expert advice. Due to confidentiality agreements, we are unable to disclose or discuss the nature of the advice.

From a global perspective, an emerging partnership between the Life Course Centre and the World Health Organisation (WHO) began to develop in 2022. Our Director Professor Janeen Baxter was invited to present to an online 'kick-off' meeting for WHO's new focus on healthy development and ageing over the life course, attended by 118 participants from all six WHO regions. The Life Course Centre and our life course approach were featured in a subsequent WHO report, and we will continue to be involved in this ongoing WHO initiative.

The Life Course Centre is achieving change through its support of the Parenting and Family Research Alliance (PAFRA) and its International Congress on Evidence-based Parenting Support (I-CEPS) to be held in

2023. PAFRA, incorporated in 2022, has received financial and in-kind support from the Life Course Centre for its mission to enhance collaboration between researchers, program developers, policy makers, service providers and consumers in evidence-based parenting support. Its I-CEPS global congress, to be held virtually over three days in June 2023, will bring together key national and international stakeholders to advance research, policy, and practice in the field of parenting and family programs. The I-CEPS outreach strategy has attached strong sponsorship support from government, non-government, community and research partners and over 400 presentation submissions, including 66 symposia, from 47 countries.

Matthias Kubler presented some recent work on disadvantage factors in accessing, and succeeding in, higher education studies at the Widening Tertiary Participation Practitioner Seminar on 24 June 2022, which was attended by about 70 practitioners, administrators and researchers from Queensland universities.

Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin TKI-UWA was involved in the Three Transport Priorities initiative in the lead up to Australia's Federal Election in 2022. Three Transport Priorities are evidence-based, tangible transport solutions – based on Lower Default Speeds Limits, 1500m School Zones and E-Bike Purchase Subsidies – that were prepared specifically for the 2022 Australian Federal Election. The Three Transport Priorities was an initiative of the Asia-Pacific Society of Physical Activity, in partnership with WeRide Australia and an alliance of public health, transport, education and climate organisations, and was presented to representatives of The Liberal Party and The Labor Party at Parliament House in Canberra in February 2022. The Three Transport Priorities was awarded the '2022 Excellence in Health Promotion Practice' award by The Australian Health Promotion Association WA Branch.

New Research Projects Co-designed with Partners

LCC_2022_79 Health, Home, Hope is in conjunction with Micah Projects, and includes an exhibition of photographs taken by people who have experienced homelessness.

LCC_2022_85 Understanding Social Connections in Social Housing aims to understand how to enhance social connectedness through physical and social infrastructures, in conjunction with the St Vincent de Paul Society.

LCC_2022_95 Tati Tati Agent Based Modelling is a part of a research collaboration with Tati Tati Traditional Owners to explain the relationship between the natural environment and wellbeing of Indigenous Tati Tati Traditional Owners and community living on the Milloo, the Murray River, near Robinvale in Victoria. This specific project involves developing system dynamic models that show a range of intergenerational outcomes that can be communicated to different audiences including Traditional Owners and policy makers.

LCC_2022_99 The Urban Access Study is in partnership with the National Growth Areas Alliance. It is developing a novel approach and dynamic tool to assess access to transport, education and health services.

LCC_2022_102 Educational Pathways and Intergenerational Outcomes was co-designed with the Australian Government Department of Education, and also involves the Australian Government Department of Social Services. It investigates the role of social disadvantage on education pathways and employment outcomes, including the impact of intergenerational factors, to help governments target education policies to support a more equal and productive society.

Centre Members Involved	Funded Project Title	Amount	Funding Scheme / Organisation
Matthew 'Tepi' McLaughlin	Child and Youth Health Special Interest Group Scholarship	\$500	Public Health Association of Australia
Alyssa Milton	SiMPLicity - Self-managing Multimorbidity for People with a Lived experience of schizophrenia: a co-designed digital health ecosystem - Grant Preparation	\$5,000	Society for Mental Health Research
Sangeetha Chandrashekeran, Julia de Bruyn	Consumer Perspectives on the Transition Away from Gas	\$37,980	Energy Consumers Australia (\$32,980) and Melbourne Energy Institute (\$5,000) at University of Melbourne
Nick Glozier, Alyssa Milton	Connect Promote and Protect Program (CP3) for Primary School Aged Children	\$50,000	Brain and Mind Centre Partnerships Grant
Cain Polidano, Julie Moschion	Historical frontier violence: drivers, legacy and the role of truth-telling	\$488,142	Australian Research Council (ARC)
Matthew Sanders	Preparing for parenting in a post-pandemic world - school seminars to skill parents and teachers to support the wellbeing, behaviour and self- regulation of students	\$1,119,176	The Emerging Priorities Program (EPP)
Matthew Sanders, Karen Turner	Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Positive Parenting Collaborative Project – extension	\$250,000	QLD Department of Child Safety, Youth and Women
Matthew Sanders	Growing Minds Australia	\$165,000	National Health and Medical Research Council (NHMRC)
Deborah Cobb-Clark, Agnieszka Tymula, Sally Gainsbury	Determining optimal methods of intervening and communicating with at-risk gambles	\$100,000	Brain and Mind Centre Partnership Grant

New funding associated with the Centre

Nick Glozier, Alyssa Milton	Publication of "Evaluation of the Early Psychosis Youth Services Program (Phase 2)" Research paper "Experiences of service transitions in Australian Early Intervention Psychosis Services: a qualitative study with young people and their supporters"	\$4,000	Faculty of Medicine and Health EMCR Boost Grant
Ha Nguyen, Francis Mitrou	Adult Migrant English Program (AMEP) Impact Evaluation Research Project	\$196,735	Australian Government Department of Home Affairs
Alyssa Milton	Connect Promote and Protect Program	\$165,000	Unity NSW, ACT
Hayley Christian, Andrea Nathan	The role of grandparents in facilitating children's physical activity	\$74,975	Healthway Exploratory Grant
Guyonne Kalb	Pathways Scholarship	\$8,000	Pathways Scholarship
Ferdi Botha	The reciprocal relationship between financial wellbeing and mental health	\$10,000	2022 FBE Research Grants
Rennie Lee	Immigrant Women in the United States and Australia	\$20,000	Emory UQ Collaborative Partnership Research Grant
Cameron Parsell, Christine Ablaza, Ella Kuskoff, Stefanie Plage	Ten Year Empirical Review of Tenancies at Common Ground Queensland	\$27,500	Micah Projects
Nick Glozier	Evaluating the efficacy of psilocybin-assisted psychotherapy in treatment resistant depression	\$2,727,174	Medical Research Future Fund Clinical Trials Activity Initiative
Cameron Parsell, Christine Ablaza, Ella Kuskoff, Stefanie Plage	Keeping Families Together Evaluation 2022 (2022–2023)	\$66,000	Micah Projects
Nick Glozier, Alyssa Milton	Mixed methods evaluation of the batyr@uni program to promote help-seeking behaviours and reduce	\$22,727	Batyr Australia & USyd

	mental health stigma at the University of Sydney		
Matthew 'Tepi', McLaughlin	The Telethon Kids Institute ASPIRE Award – Conference Organising Sponsorship	\$40,000	The Telethon Kids Institute ASPIRE Award – Conference Organising Sponsorship
Matthew 'Tepi', McLaughlin	The Telethon Kids Institute ASPIRE Award	\$5,000	Telethon Kids Institute

New Interventions

LCC_2022_59 WAACHS Data Linkage Study is a partnership between researchers, the Aboriginal community and government to provide evidence for policy and practice addressing high priority health conditions for Aboriginal children and families. It has recently received NHMRC funding and will proceed under that grant in 2023.

LCC_2022_66 DEBPT aims to develop an (AI) agent to support the process of skill training and assessment. By adopting cutting-edge AI technologies, we aim to develop an automated feedback system (AFS) to mimic the role of a trainer to assess trainees' consultation skills and provide them with appropriate feedback. A version of this project was described in the Centre application, but technological advances have led to a significant re-visioning.

LCC_2022_78 Sharp Minds is a cross-faculty, multidisciplinary research which will seek to assess the effectiveness of a brief 4-session educational and skills building program (Better Sleep) at improving sleep health and mental well-being in first year university students.